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JUDGE HAYNES: Pursuant to the direction of th
lllinois Commerce Commission | now call Docket
12-0550. This is SprintCom, Inc., WirelessCo, L.P.
NPCR, Inc. d/b/a Nextel Partners and Nextel West
Corporation, Petition for Arbitration Pursuant to
Section 252(b) of the Telecommunications Act of 199
to Establish an Interconnection Agreement with
lllinois Bell Telephone Company.

May | have the appearances for the
record, please?

MR. RASHES: Good morning, your Honor. Haran
C. Rashes of the law firm of Clark Hill, P.L.C., 21
East Grand River Avenue, Lansing, Michigan 48906 on
behalf of the various Sprint Companies.

MR. SCHIFMAN: And Ken Schifman, Jeff Pfaff an
Joe Chiarelli all with Sprint at 6450 Sprint Parkwa
Overland Park, Kansas 62251.

MR. ANDERSON: On behalf of AT&T lllinois, Kar
Anderson and Mark Ortlieb, 225 West 425D, Chicago,
lllinois 60606.

MS. SWAN: On behalf of Staff of the lllinois

Commerce Commission, Kimberly Swan, Michael Lannon

Y,
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and Christine Ericson, 160 North LaSalle Street,
Suite C-800, Chicago, lllinois 60601.

JUDGE HAYNES: Thank you. | understand that
AT&T has an exhibit they want to introduce?

MR. ANDERSON: Yes. | have had marked for
identification as AT&T lllinois Cross Exhibit 2 a
copy of the complete agreement as amended between
AT&T lllinois and Sprint Wireless. That was
discussed during cross-examination on the record
yesterday, and | have made those copies available t 0
the court reporter, and | would move for their
admission into the record or its admission into the
record.

JUDGE HAYNES: Is there any objection?

MR. CHIARELLI: No objection.

MS. SWAN: No objection.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay. AT&T Cross Exhibit No. 2
Is admitted into the record.

(Whereupon, AT&T Cross Exhibit
No. 2 admitted into evidence.)
JUDGE HAYNES: Let's begin. Who is up first?

MR. ANDERSON: Our first witness this morning
338



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

will be Patricia Pellerin.
(Whereupon, the witness was du
sworn.)
PATRICIA PELLERIN,
having been first duly sworn, was examined and
testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. ANDERSON:
Q. Good morning.
A. Good morning.
Q. Could you please state your full name and
business address for the record?
A. Patricia H. Pellerin, 1441 North Colony
Road, Meriden, Connecticut 06450.
Q. And would you please state by whom you ar
employed and in what position?

A. | am employed by AT&T Services, Inc. as
Associate Director, Wholesale Regulatory Support.
Q. And in the course of your duties did you
cause certain direct testimony to be prepared for

purposes of this proceeding?

A. Yes.
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Q. I will refer you to an exhibit entitled
"Direct Testimony of Patricia H. Pellerin,"

identified as AT&T lllinois Exhibit 1.0 along with

the two schedules, PHP-1 and PHP-2, attached to tha

testimony and ask if that is a copy of the direct
testimony which you caused to be prepared.

A. Yes,itis.

Q. Do you have any corrections to that
testimony which you would like to note for the reco
today?

A. Yes, | do. | have two. The first one is
on Page 2 at Line 40. After the No. 49 please
insert -- add "70."

MR. CHIARELLI: Insert 707

THE WITNESS: 70, 7-0, yes, and on Page 62,
Line 1444 at the end of that line, change "4.10.3.1
to "4.10.3."

BY MR. ANDERSON:

Q. Thank you. And is the testimony containe
in AT&T lllinois Exhibit 1.0 with the corrections y
have noted true and correct to the best of your

knowledge?

rd
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A. Yes.

Q. Did you also cause certain rebuttal
testimony to be prepared?

A. Yes, | did.

Q. Now, I will refer you to an exhibit, whic
Is entitled, "Rebuttal Testimony of Patricia H.
Pellerin," marked for identification as AT&T lllino
Exhibit 1.0 along with Schedules PHP-3 through PHP-
and ask if this is a copy of the rebuttal testimony
which you caused to be prepared?

A. 1 would just clarify that it's marked as
Exhibit 1.1, and then the answer is yes.

Q. Thank you. Do you have any corrections
that you wish to note on this testimony?

A. Yes, | do have several.

Q. Okay. And just for the convenience of th
parties | did have distributed this morning pages
with the corrections that Ms. Pellerin intends to
identify so that you can follow along.

A. Okay. On the cover page after the No. 49
add "70," 7-0. On Page 1, Line 18 after the No. 49

at the beginning of the line, add, "and 70," 7-0.

On
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Page 7, Line 152 at the end of the line change
"3.8.2" t0 "3.8.2.3." On the same page in Footnote
15 change "3.8.2" t0 "3.8.2.3". On Page 8§, Line 16
again change "3.8.2" to "3.8.2.3", and the same
correction on Page 13, Line 292, change "3.8.2" to
"3.8.2.3." On Page 108 in Footnote 122 delete the
word "bold".

On Page 110 on Line 2880 change the
word "two," T-W-O, to "three," and finally on Page
111 insert beginning at Line 2902 -- between 2901 a
2902 insert "Finally, the following agreed language
that appears at the bottom of the pricing attachmen
should be placed at the end of Section 4.2.1 of
Attachment 5, 911/E911: Facility rates can be foun
in the state special access tariff." And that is
all.

Q. And with those changes is the testimony
contained in AT&T lllinois Exhibit 1.1 and its
attachments true and correct to the best of your
knowledge?

A. Yes,itis.

MR. ANDERSON: Just | will note for the record

nd

342



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

that Ms. Pellerin | noticed identified one change o
Page 1 which was not included in the material that
was distributed, but if it's the ALJ's desire, we

will file a corrected version of Ms. Pellerin's
rebuttal testimony with all the changes that she

mentioned.

JUDGE HAYNES: Yes, that would be appreciated.

So then we will call it AT&T Exhibit 1.1 Corrected,
and will you get that filed today or tomorrow?

MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay.

MR. ANDERSON: With that | would move for the
admission into evidence of AT&T lllinois Exhibits 1
and -- I'm sorry -- 1.0, Ms. Pellerin's direct
testimony and 1.1, Ms. Pellerin's rebuttal testimon

MR. CHIARELLI: One minor objection. It's jus
a clarification. Did you indicate that there is a
change on Page 1 that she did not identify?

MR. ANDERSON: No. She identified it. | did
not copy -- the page with that change did not get
included in the material.

MR. CHIARELLI: Okay. | appreciate it. No

343



N

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

objection.

MR. ANDERSON: Thank you.

JUDGE HAYNES: So the direct testimony was
filed on December 5th?

MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

JUDGE HAYNES: On e-Docket?

MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

JUDGE HAYNES: So the attachment to her
rebuttal was filed on February 13th and you will ju
be refiling the rebuttal testimony, correct?

MR. ANDERSON: Yes. We will be refiling the
rebuttal testimony. | guess | will ask you your
preference. Would you like us to refile the
schedules that go with it at the same time?

JUDGE HAYNES: No. That's fine. It's just fo
the record so the Clerk's Office knows which date t
go pick it from. That's fine. So the direct and
Exhibits 1.0 and PHP-1 and PHP-2 as filed on e-Dock
on December 5th are admitted into the record. Ms.
Pellerin's rebuttal testimony, AT&T Exhibit 1.1
Corrected will be late filed on e-Docket, and PHP-3

through PHP-6 as filed on e-Docket on February 13th

st
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are admitted into the record.
(Whereupon, AT&T Exhibit 1.0
with attachments PHP-1 to PHP-
and Exhibit 1.1 Corrected with
attachments PHP-3 to PHP-6 wer
marked for identification and
admitted into evidence.)

MR. ANDERSON: Thank you very much, your Honor

JUDGE HAYNES: Thank you.

MR. ANDERSON: Ms. Pellerin is now available
for cross-examination.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. | believe Mr. Anderson asked and you
answered you are employed by AT&T Services, Inc.; i
that right?

A. Yes.

Q. And I notice in your testimony at Line 9
says you are employed by the Southern New England
Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, which
provides services for --

JUDGE HAYNES: Can you make sure and speak int
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your microphone?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Let me start over. | just want to point
your attention to the testimony on Page 1, Line 9
through 11, and it looks like it's indicating that
you are employed by Southern New England, which
provides services on behalf of AT&T Services, Inc.
So | am just asking, could you explain -- do you se
what my confusion is?

A. Sure. The Southern New England Telephone
Company was my payroll company for a number of year
and on the first of this year they officially chang
my payroll company to AT&T Services, Inc. The work
that | have been doing on behalf of Wholesale
Regulatory has been on behalf of AT&T Services, Inc
for a number of years. So it was just a matter of
changing the payroll company.

Q. And AT&T Services, Inc., is that services
provided to all of the AT&T entities; for example,
ILEC and Wireless and CLEC, or is it only services
provided to the ILEC?

A. 1don't know.

ed
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Q. Okay. With respect to the functions that
you performed, are your functions solely limited or
exclusively to the ILEC?

A. Yes.

Q. And is that all 22 of the ILECs?

A. Yes.

Q. Il want to go through some general questio
to make sure we are on the same page, because this
stuff can get so confusing, and in particular, | wi
be referring back to the board there.

Have you had an opportunity to look a
that when it came in?

A. Briefly.

Q. Would you agree that carriers do typicall
connect to AT&T at the AT&T tandem?

A. Typically, yes.

Q. Okay. And AT&T's end offices are also
going to be connected to the AT&T tandem; is that a
fair statement?

A. There are groupings of end offices that a
subtending a particular tandem. Each tandem has it

own group of end offices.

ns
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Q. Gotyou. And are the AT&T end offices
connected to AT&T end users by the customer loop?

A. Yes.

Q. And with respect to, for example, the red
line, the dotted line, from the Sprint MSC to the
Sprint cell tower, would you understand that to be
fair representation of a backhaul circuit?

A. That is one example of a backhaul circuit
but it's not the only one.

Q. Agreed.

A. Okay.

Q. And do you understand that that circuit i
used on a dedicated basis for that purpose?

A. | can't speak to how Sprint would actuall
use it.

Q. Do you know whether it's a switched
circuit?

A. It's not switched by AT&T.

Q. Correct.

A. Atleast not in the example you have on t
board.

Q. Do you know of any example where AT&T wou

he
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switch a backhaul circuit?

A. Yes.

Q. Canyou give that example?

A. | would use a transit call as an example of
a backhaul circuit that was not -- I'm sorry -- tha t
was switched by AT&T.

Q. Soit's your testimony that a transit cal
is a backhaul call?

A. Yes.

Q. Did you testify to that anyplace in your
testimony prior to today?

A. No, | did not. | provided the most commo n
example of a backhaul, which is as you have got on
the board.

Q. Okay. I wantto show you Mr. Albright's
CC -- Schedule CCA-9. Do you recognize that?

A. | have never seen it.

Q. You didn't review Mr. Albright's testimon y
at all?

A. 1did not review his exhibits at all, no.

Q. Okay. Would you agree that not only

Sprint, but other carriers also connect to the AT&T
349
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tandem, and just, for example, like what we have
depicted here, you know, RLECs or IXCs or other
wireless carriers and other CLECs; is that pretty
common?

A. It's common that multiple carriers are
connected to an AT&T tandem, yes.

MR. ANDERSON: Can | interrupt for a moment?

MR. CHIARELLI: Sure.

MR. ANDERSON: Are you going to have many more
guestions on this chart?

MR. CHIARELLI: The one that | have here?

MR. ANDERSON: Right. Is that the same as the
exhibit that --

MR. CHIARELLI: Absolutely.

MR. ANDERSON: Do you have a copy of that,
because | left mine back at the office.

JUDGE HAYNES: And for the record, this is
Sprint Redirect Exhibit 1.

MR. ANDERSON: Thanks.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Would you agree that those -- each of tho se

carriers that are interconnected -- that are
350
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connected to the AT&T tandem, those carriers'
switches themselves represent points on the public
switched telephone network?

A. ldon't know.

Q. You don't know?

A. No.

Q. Anditis your -- do you have a working
understanding of the public switched telephone
network?

A. The only reason that | am hesitating is
that | have seen in some contexts where the public
switched telephone network is referring to the ILEC
network, and when you are interconnecting with othe
carriers, | don't know whether that's considered
PSTN -- all caps -- or not.

Q. Now, the parties do agree that AT&T is no
required to price the backhaul facility that's
represented by the dashed line at cost-based TELRIC
rates; fair statement?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. But what the parties have the

fundamental dispute over is regarding what type of
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traffic can be exchanged between the parties'
networks over the facility that's represented by th
dotted line between the Sprint MSC and the AT&T
tandem; is that a fair statement -- blue dotted lin

A. To the extent that the blue dotted line
specifically represents 251(c)(2) interconnection,
there is a dispute. | think there is two disputes;
one as to what constitutes Section 251(c)(2)
interconnection, and the other, then what traffic i
eligible to ride over those facilities.

Q. Correct. Andis it a fair summary of
AT&T's position that in AT&T's view if Sprint wants
to pay TELRIC-based rates for that facility
represented by that dotted line, the only traffic
that can be exchanged over the facility is traffic
that is intraMTA traffic and that intraMTA traffic
must be originated and terminated between a Sprint
end user and an AT&T end user?

A. 1 would clarify that, if | may. That is
certainly the primary purpose. AT&T has not propos
language that would limit Sprint's ability to use

that facility for transit traffic between Sprint, f

e?

ed
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example, and a CLEC that was interconnected on the
other side of a -- of AT&T's switch.

Q. Soto--

A. | --personally, | don't -- | do not
believe that transit traffic constitutes Section
251(c)(2) interconnection; however, AT&T's language
would allow it.

Q. Well, when you say allow it, it would all
it and still let Sprint get TELRIC based pricing,
correct?

A. Yes. AT&T has not required Sprint or
proposed to require Sprint to separate out that
traffic.

Q. Would you agree that when Sprint delivers
call to the AT&T tandem, the tandem switching and
routing functionality of AT&T's tandem enables Spri
to exchange traffic with another carrier that is al
interconnected with the AT&T network at that tandem

A. Yes.

Q. Now, | want to talk a little bit about
telephone exchange service using this diagram. Whe

AT&T End User No. 1 calls AT&T End User No. 2, and

ow
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just to help you out there, right here is AT&T End
User No. 1.

A. Okay.

Q. And End User No. 2. Do you see that?

A. Yes.

Q. And those two callers would be connected by
a loop to the AT&T lllinois end office -- is that
correct -- separate loops?

A. Separate loops, yes.

Q. And that end office is going to be
connected to the AT&T tandem; is that correct?

A. No, not in that example. In that example
those two end users are served by the same switch a nd
it would be an intraswitch call. So it would never
go out on the trunk.

Q. Well, | appreciate what you just said. |
am going to go through that. My point is, the end
office is connected to the tandem, though, correct,
even though --

A. Yeah. Butyou were asking me about End
User 1 calling End User 2 --

Q. Okay.
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A. --which would not go to the tandem.

Q. Fair enough. Let me rephrase so the reco
is clear. End User 1 and End User 2 are connected
the end office via the customer loop, separate
customer loops, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. What -- I'm not talking about the call
right now.

A. Okay.

Q. The end office will be connected to the
AT&T access or tandem, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Allright. Now, with respect to the call
itself between End User No. 1 and End User No. 2,
that call is going to go to the end office and be
switched right back at the end office to the other
end user, correct?

A. Right. It would be basically a loop
cross-connect out to another loop.

Q. Correct.

A. | shouldn't say cross-connect. It would

through the switch.
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Q. Through the switch. And you would agree
with me that's typical telephone exchange service
traffic?

A. That's an intraoffice call, yes.

Q. Isthat a telephone exchange service call ?
A. Yes.
Q. You do know what telephone exchange servi ce

means, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, do you see where we have a separate
end office, and we have got two other end users, No
3 and No. 4 connected to the second end office? Do
you see that at the bottom?

A. Yes.

Q. Likewise, when 3 calls 4, that's an
intraoffice call. It just goes through the end
office, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, let's say we have got a call of AT&T
End User No. 1, and it's going to AT&T End User No.
3, and also assume for the sake of this question th at

the end offices and the tandems are both in the
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Chicago area. So | am just talking about a local
call between End User No. 1 and End User No. 3. Fa
enough? Do you understand what | have postulated?

A. The only confusion that | have, |
understand there is a number of tandems in the
Chicago area. That's the extent of my knowledge of
how things are laid out in Chicago. | don't know
that it would be a local call between tandems.

Q. Between any given two tandems?

A. Between any two particular tandems, and |
also don't know whether there would be sufficient
traffic between End Office 1 and End Office 2, that
there would be, for example, a high usage trunk gro
between those end offices. So you have got a very
simplistic diagram there.

Q. It's very simplistic, but let me ask this
guestion, and that is, you are aware that there is,
believe, at least 13 tandems in the Chicago area; i
that fair enough?

A. Like | said, | know there is a number of
them. | don't know how many.

MR. ANDERSON: Okay. Could you explain what

up

357



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

you mean by the Chicago area? Are you -- do you me
a specific geographic location?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. And we will end up clarifying this with M
Albright if we need to, but | -- that's what | will
postulate. Assume for the purposes of my question,
and we will get it confirmed by Mr. Albright, that
there are two AT&T tandems in the same local callin
area in Chicago, and they serve different end users
and just accept that for the purposes --

A. Okay.

Q. -- of the hypothetical question.

A. Okay.

Q. Okay. When End User No. 1 calls End User
No. 3, that call is going to be switched. It's goi
to ride the loop to the first end office, go to the
first tandem, go to the second tandem, go to the
second end office and then be switched over to the
end user, correct?

A. Assuming there are no trunks between End
Office 1 and End Office 2 directly, yes.

Q. Correct. Now, would you consider that ty

an

ng

pe
358



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

of call, that call routing, to be telephone exchang
service?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, | want to cover with -- AT&T End Use
No. 1 calling the Level 3 customer. Let's assume,
again, that that's -- you know, they both have
switches that are in the same -- serving the same
local calling area. The call from AT&T End User No
1 is going to go to the end office, then go to the
tandem to which Level 3 is also connected to the
Level 3 switch and then to the Level 3 end user. |
that fair?

A. And that's a local -- you are talking abo
a local call?

Q. Yes, ma'am.

A. Yes.

Q. And would you consider that to be telepho
exchange service?

A. Yes.

Q. The same guestion with respect to if it
involves a wireless caller; such as, a wireless cal

which would be the T-Mobile example. The exact sam

ut
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situation except instead at Level 3 we are talking
about T-Mobile. Would you agree that that's a
telephone exchange service call between the AT&T En
User No. 1 and the T-Mobile end user?

A. It's alocal intraMTA call?

O

Yes, ma'am.

>

Yes.

So that's telephone exchange service?

> O

Yes.

Q. Now, let's talk about the IXC call, and f
the sake of discussion let's say it's the -- a New
York Time Warner Cable end user, and so on the Time
Warner Cable side, the end user has picked an IXC,
and the IXC gets the call to the IXC POP in Chicago
and the IXC has Feature Group D to the tandem, and
the call then goes to the AT&T End User No. 1. Hav
you got the call path in mind there?

A. Yes.

Q. Isthat telephone exchange -- is that
exchange access in your mind?

A. With respect to the AT&T end user?

Q. Yes, ma'am.

or
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A. Yes.

Q. Okay.

A. AT&T is providing exchange access to the
IXC.

Q. Correct. And that IXC, in order to obtai
that service, it orders Feature Group D access
service out of AT&T's switched access tariff; is th
correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Inthis call that we just described is AT
using its tandem switching transmission and routing
functionality to provide exchange access service
between the third party IXC and the AT&T End User N
1?

A. Yes.

Q. And AT&T is going to bill the IXC out of
its switched access tariff for this tandem switchin
transmission and routing, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, you would agree with me that the

connection between a Sprint MSC to an AT&T tandem i

a physical linking of the Sprint network to the AT&

at

&T
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network; is that correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Would you also agree with me that the
mirror opposite exists; that being, it also
represents the physical linking of the AT&T network
to the Sprint network?

A. The networks are linked together, yes.

Q. Okay. Would you agree with me that the
connection of a third party switched to an AT&T
tandem such as Tandem No. 1 in the diagram is also
the physical linking of that third party switch to
the AT&T network?

A. Yes.

Q. Would you agree with me that the physical
linking of the Sprint network to an AT&T tandem and
the physical linking of a third party network to th
same AT&T tandem enables Sprint to send traffic to
the third party network via the AT&T tandem?

A. Providing the routing is the place to do
that, yes.

Q. And is it technically feasible to do that

A. Yes.
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Q. And those physical links also enable thir
party networks to send traffic to the Sprint networ
via the AT&T tandem, correct?

A. Again, assuming the routing is in place,
yes.

Q. And when that routing is in place, both
Sprint and a third party are respectively using the
AT&T switching and routing functionality to mutuall
exchange traffic between points on the PSTN; is tha
a fair statement?

A. Yes.

Q. And AT&T, would you agree, uses the same
tandem facility at Tandem No. 1 to exchange a call
between Sprint and a third party network via Tandem
No. 1 that AT&T would use to exchange a call betwee
an AT&T end user and the third party network that's
also connected to Tandem No. 1?

A. | think so.

MR. ANDERSON: Can | have the question read
back?

(Whereupon, the record was rea

as requested.)
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MR. CHIARELLI: That was not what | intended i

the word "facility” came out instead of functionali
so | want to retract that and actually restate the
guestion.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Would you agree that AT&T uses the same

tandem functionality at Tandem No. 1 to exchange a

call between Sprint and the third party network via
Tandem No. 1 that AT&T uses to exchange a call
between an end user and the third party network
that's attached to Tandem No. 1?

A. As far as | know, the tandem switch
functionality is the same in both examples.

Q. Thank you. Would you agree with me that
the term "end user" does not appear anywhere in
Section 251(c)(2) of the Telecommunications Act?

A. It does not.

Q. Would you agree with me that the term "en

user" does not appear anywhere in the FCC Rule 51.5

definition of interconnection?

A. | would agree.

ty
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Q. Would you agree with me that the term "en
user" does not appear anywhere in the FCC Rule
51.305, which is entitled "interconnection"?

A. Not without looking at it.

MR. ANDERSON: Do you have a copy of that
available?

THE WITNESS: | may. Which rule?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. 51.305. We have got a copy if you need i

A. lhave it. | would agree that that
regulation does not use the term "end user."

Q. Can |l ask what is that document that --
that booklet that you have in front of you?

A. This is my backup book. It has some of t
regulations. It has my direct and my rebuttal
testimony, the -- some discovery responses.

Q. Fair enough. Do you recall testifying in

the -- in 2009 in the Connecticut PUC, Reciprocal

Compensation Docket 09-04-21 and the Transit Traffi

Docket No. 08 -- yes -- 08-12-047
A. | remember that | did.

Q. Do you recall making the exact same

he
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argument in the Connecticut proceedings to the effe
that AT&T is not obligated by Section 251(c)(2) of
the Act to provide transit because transit did not
involve any mutual exchange of traffic involving AT
and the transit call is only the mutual exchange of
traffic between the two carriers on either end of t
call?

A. 1don't remember saying that, but I will
accept that | did because that's what | believe.

Q. And do you recall that both the Connectic
PUC and the federal district court on appeal reject
AT&T's view that interconnection under 251(c)(2) is
only the mutual exchange of traffic between AT&T an
one other carrier?

MR. ANDERSON: Can | have a clarification for
the record? You mentioned a federal court on appea
Could you be more specific? And just that -- you a
talking about the federal district court on appeal?

MR. CHIARELLI: Yeah. I'm sorry. Did | say
court of appeal?

MR. ANDERSON: No. You just said court. |

just wanted a clarification.

ct
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BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. I will clarify. The federal district
court.

A. | am aware that the district court upheld
the DPUC's decision. It is currently on appeal

before the second circuit court of appeals.

Q. Do you recall in so doing that it express ly
rejected AT&T's interpretation based upon the expre SS
language -- or based upon the language of the Act a nd
the rules?

MR. ANDERSON: Now, are you referring to the
Commission or the Court in your question?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. I will say both of them.
A. | don't remember the specifics of the
orders. | do recall that the Commission found that
transit did qualify as 251(c)(2) interconnection. I
recall that the district court upheld that, and |
recall that it is currently awaiting decision at th e
second circuit on appeal.
Q. But you have no independent recollection

that the central argument that you made in that cas e
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was rejected?

MR. ANDERSON: I'm going to -- it's asked and
answered, argumentative. She has explained her
understanding of what the orders did, and the order
speak for themselves.

JUDGE HAYNES: It was asked and answered, yes.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. I'will turn your attention now and talk
about equal access.

Now, it's AT&T's position that it is
not required to provide TELRIC based 251(c)(2)
facilities for equal access traffic. Is that fair
say? Sprint cannot either transmit or receive in
either direction equal access traffic over a
251(c)(2) facility and get TELRIC based rates; is
that AT&T's position?

A. 1don't think we have equal access traffi
defined. | would agree that interMTA traffic is no
eligible for Section 251(c)(2) interconnection.

Q. So are you saying you use the term "equal
access" in the contract, but it's not defined?

MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Do you have a

to
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specific reference that you are pointing to? | thi
you asked her about equal access service or traffic
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Let me ask you; when you use the term
"equal access," what do you understand that term to
mean?

MR. ANDERSON: And can you point to a specific
point in her testimony where she uses that term so
can have the context for that?

MR. CHIARELLI: | want to understand her
general understanding of the use of the word itself

JUDGE HAYNES: It's a fair question to ask her
what her understanding is of that term.

BY THE WITNESS:

A. | need some context, because equal access
Is a term used in a lot of different ways. You kno
as well as | do that Sprint does not have the
traditional "equal access" obligations in terms of
allowing their end users to select any interexchang
carrier that they want; whereas, the ILECs and CLEC
do have that obligation on a wireline network. So

that's one way of terming equal access. That's not

nk
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the way it's used in the agreement. So that's why
am looking for context.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. This is going to be, | believe, Issue 19
and Issue 20. Okay. Can you look on the DPL that
you said that you have?

A. Yes.

Q. Doyou see --it's Issue 20. AT&T's
proposed language, Section 3.4, "Sprint is solely
responsible including financially for the facilitie
that carry E911 or equal access trunk groups.” Do
you see that?

A. Yes.

Q. What is your understanding of the term
"equal access" as AT&T uses it in this contract?

A. Okay. | would have to go back and look a
the contract. Okay. In Attachment 2, Section 4.2.
while there is some language that's in dispute ther
the parties do agree that an equal access trunk gro
provides a trunk side connection between Sprint's
network and an AT&T lllinois access tandem.

Q. What was that section you were referring
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to?

A. Attachment 2, Section 4.2.4 and then ther
Is a sentence where there is a dispute, and then th
trunk group requires an interface utilizing equal
access signaling, which is network type terminology

Q. Now, you would agree with me, there is a
definition in here, 2.4.7 -- can you find that?

A. ldon't have that.

Q. Then I will represent for the record, equ
access -- and this appears to be undisputed languag
"Equal Access Trunk Group" means a trunk used solel
to deliver traffic through an AT&T access tandem to
or from an IXC using Feature Group D protocols.

MR. ANDERSON: If you don't mind, | do have a
copy of that.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Sure.

A. Thank you. Yeah, | would agree with that

Q. So what in your view would be an example
this diagram of a call that involved equal access a
that term is used in the contract?

A. A call between Sprint and AT&T's access

al

on
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tandem and the interexchange carrier at the Chicago
POP in either direction.

Q. And you said in either direction. You do
understand from other -- all right. Let me ask it
this way. Do you understand that generally Sprint
does not send any originating traffic over that tru
group because it has its own IXC, and it will route
outbound IXC traffic in a different manner?

A. | have heard Sprint say that. | have no
personal knowledge of that.

Q. Soyou have got no --

A. | have no reason to agree or disagree.

Q. Correct. Now, | want to talk about the
statutory term "exchange access.” Are you familiar
with that term?

A. Somewhat.

Q. Canyou give me the -- an example of an -
well, can you explain to me what your somewhat
understanding is?

A. My understanding is that exchange access
provides an interexchange carrier the ability to

connect to a local exchange customer.

nk
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©

Anybody's local exchange customer?

>

I'm sorry?

Anybody's local exchange customer?

> O

Yes.

Okay.

> O

That the carrier that is providing servic
to the end user is providing exchange access to the
interexchange carrier on behalf of their end user.

Q. Okay. Can you give me an example of an
exchange access call involving Sprint using the
diagram?

A. Okay. The New York Time Warner Cable end
user calling the Sprint CMRS Chicago end user.
That's actually not on the diagram, but let's hang
cell phone off the back side of that switch. In th
example, Sprint would be providing exchange access
that IXC.

Q. Just to be clear, that's the same example
| believe -- would you also use that as an example
an equal access traffic call?

A. | believe so, yes.

Q. Soinyour view, the two examples that yo

at
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have given, equal access and exchange access, would

be the same?

A. Equal access describes the -- the type of
trunk group in the Feature Group D signaling that
goes along with it and where it connects. The
exchange access is the overall service provided to
the interexchange carrier that allows them to conne
with that exchange customer.

Q. So the calls, though, are one and the sam
the type of call that would utilize exchange access
and an equal access trunk?

A. Yes, assuming that the exchange access is
provided through the tandem.

Q. Okay. And when it's provided through the
tandem, AT&T is providing tandem switching
functionality to the IXC, correct?

A. AT&T is providing tandem switching
functionality on behalf of the IXC and Sprint.

Q. And when you say on behalf of Sprint and
the IXC, let me ask it this way. When the IXC
delivers the call going in the direction to a Sprin

end user, AT&T is going to perform the switching of

ct
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the call and put it on a path, because | know we ha ve
some dispute over what path. It will put it on a
path to the Sprint MSC, correct?

A. Yes, and both the IXC and Sprint benefit
from that.

Q. Okay. I think that's not what | asked.

A. | mean, that's clarification of my prior
response that you were skeptical about.

Q. With respect to the tandem switching that
performed by AT&T, AT&T is going to bill the IXC fo r
tandem switching out of its switched access tariff,
isn't it?

A. Yes.

Q. And that's by virtue of the fact the IXC
purchased switched access service out of the AT&T
switched access tariff, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. ATA&T is not going to charge Sprint under
its switched access tariff for the call we just
described, will it?

A. That's correct. But AT&T is not providin g

exchange access to the IXC, because AT&T has no
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exchange customer in that example.

MR. CHIARELLI: Can you read that answer back
please -- actually, I'm sorry. Can you read the
guestion and the answer, please?

(Whereupon, the record was rea d
as requested.)
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. I will move to strike everything after th e
word "that's correct,” on the basis that the questi on
was, "Are you going to bill Sprint?" She said,

"That's correct," and then she went on to tie it ba ck
to exchange access, which had nothing in the
guestion.

MR. ANDERSON: | think this whole line of
guestioning has been dealing with exchange access,
and | think --

JUDGE HAYNES: It's denied. We will leave it
in the record.

MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Your ruling was --

JUDGE HAYNES: It's denied, overruled, left in
the record.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:
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Q. I am going to show you -- excuse me -- tw
more aids. We will mark this Sprint Cross Exhibit
It's a pretty standard map that's available off of
the internet, and | will just ask the question, hav
you seen that type of map before?

A. Yes, | have.

(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
No. 5 was marked for
identification.)

JUDGE HAYNES: Before we go any further, can |
get the exhibit? Go ahead.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Have you actually seen this particular ma
And the only reason | ask is it's so common.

A. Yes, | have.

Q. Okay. And this map, you would agree,
represents the 51 major trading areas in the United
States, correct?

A. The United States and the islands, yes.

Q. Okay. I wantto show you a second map.

This will be Sprint Cross Exhibit No. 6.

p?
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(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib it
No. 6 was marked for
identification.)
MS. SWAN: I'm sorry. | don't mean to
interrupt, but do we have copies of these for
Springfield Staff?
MR. PFAFF: We can go off the record for one
second, your Honor?
JUDGE HAYNES: Off the record.
(Whereupon, a discussion was h ad
off the record.)
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Just a quick reference back to the Sprint
exhibit, the diagram, and you will notice at the to p
it would be -- for example, we used Carbondale. Do
you see that?
A. | see that on your chart, yes. | don'ts ee
it on the map. | have no idea where itis. | don' t
have a copy of that, no.
Q. You also see on the diagram, the network
diagram, there is a reference to Springfield?

A. Yes, | see that.
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Q. Okay. And all I am trying to do is see |
you agree. We picked those because -- would you
agree with me that looking at the lllinois state ma
in the major trading area map that the lower part o
lllinois is clearly within MTA 19?

A. | can see that. | don't know where the
line is on the roadmap, but, yeah.

Q. Okay. And do you understand that
Carbondale is down in this lower piece of the state

A. Oh, thereitis. Okay. Yeah, | see it
now.

Q. Would you agree with me it appears pretty
clearly that Carbondale is going to be in MTA No. 1

A. Yes. It appears that way, yes.

Q. Would you also agree with me that Chicago
and Springfield are going to fall in the upper part
of the state, which would be MTA No. 3?

A. 1 can tell that Chicago is in MTA 3. |
will take your word that Springfield is, too. | kn

that that MTA map is --

MR. ANDERSON: Are you representing those as

facts regardless of whether it appears that way on

9?
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these maps?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q.

That is my understanding. | am willing t

stipulate to another city if you know its MTA for t

purposes of the next examples.

Now, within -- now that we know where

the MTAs are and in looking back at the diagram, do

you have an understanding and would you be able to

describe a call path that involved a land to mobile

call that you would consider an intraMTA equal acce

call involving Sprint?

A.

Q.

A.

Q.
A

Q.

IntraMTA --

Yes.

-- is local.
Correct.

Not equal access.

Okay. So what were you saying?

MR. ANDERSON: | think she answered the

guestion.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q.

And if you can't describe such a call,

that's fine.

he
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MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. What was the
guestion? | thought she answered it.

JUDGE HAYNES: Could you restate your question
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Sure. | mean, it's can you describe a ca
path that you would consider to be an intraMTA -- |
will rephrase it.

Can you describe a call path that you
believe would be an intraMTA call land to mobile th
AT&T would require to be routed to Sprint over equa
access trunks?

A. Let me see if | can answer it this way.
there is an end user in Chicago that calls a
Springfield end user of Sprint, that is intraMTA fo
the AT&T end user -- I'm sorry. | need to look at
something else just for a quick minute.

Okay. The AT&T end user would have
that call routed based on their interexchange carri
selection, and AT&T would hand that call off to the
interexchange carrier. The interexchange carrier
would then send it off to Sprint. So | don't --

Q. Letme ask it this way.

at
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A. | don't see that in this diagram.

Q. Let's assume we have got an AT&T end user
in Springfield or in MTA No. 3, and that end user
does what you just said. It picks a carrier other
than AT&T; AT&T end user, local caller, different
picked carrier. That IXC routes it to the IXC
building that we have got on the diagram, and it go
to the tandem, still an intraMTA call. Does AT&T
require that to be routed over equal access trunks
Sprint?

A. Yes, because it's coming through an
interexchange carrier. There would not be any
intercarrier compensation as between AT&T and Sprin
but because it's coming from an interexchange
carrier, it would need to be routed over Feature
Group D equal access trunks.

Q. And when you say Feature Group D equal
access trunks you are referring to the Feature Grou
D equal access trunks between the IXC and the AT&T
tandem, correct?

A. Yes. And then as well over the equal

access trunks from AT&T tandem to Sprint.

es

to

382



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

Q. And --

A. Or over the combined trunk group, if that
was the way it was set up.

Q. And that equal access trunk that you just
described between the AT&T tandem and the Sprint MS
it's an intraMTA call, and you are requiring it to
over equal access trunks, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. And are you going to require those equal
access trunks to be placed on special access
facilities instead of the interconnection facilitie

A. Yes.

Q. Even though it's an intraMTA call?

A. Yes. By the time it hits the AT&T tandem
AT&T does not know that it's an intraMTA call. It’
coming from an IXC.

Q. And would your question -- or would your
answers be the same if | described that call -- or
let me do it this way.

Do you agree that in that scenario,
Sprint is providing exchange access to the IXC?

A. Yes.

go
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Q. Your Honor, do we have the -- | know |
asked to identify it. Was this marked as 67?
JUDGE HAYNES: Yes.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Can you provide an example of any exchang
access call involving Sprint that would result in t
call being exchanged between the Sprint and AT&T
networks over a 251(c)(2) facility?
MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Could -- and |
apologize.
(Whereupon, the record was rea
as requested.)
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Can you provide an example of any exchang
access call involving Sprint that would result in t
call being exchanged between the Sprint and AT&T
networks over a 251(c)(2) facility?
A. Yes.

Q. Okay. What call would that be?

A. An example would be when an AT&T end user

is calling a Sprint end user, and the Sprint end us

has roamed outside the area so that it appears to

he

he
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AT&T to be an intraMTA call, AT&T will route that
call along with other intraMTA calls even though it
actually interMTA and would be exchange access.

Q. And is that the only example that AT&T
would qualify as being able to route over a 251(c)(
facility exchange access call?

A. That's the only one I can think of right
now.

Q. Do you have a working understanding of wh
the term CIC code, C-I-C, means?

A. Generally, yes.

Q. And what does it mean?

A. It's a carrier identification code that's
used in the -- again, this is a network type
guestion, but it's used in identifying an
interexchange carrier, a traditional interexchange
carrier.

Q. And those codes are used by the telephone
exchange service providers to bill IXCs, correct?

A. Probably. And that's -- you have reached
the limit of my knowledge.

Q. Do you know whether or not wireless

2)
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carriers ever get CIC codes?
A. ldon't know. | don'tthink they do.
Q. Okay.
A. They provide transport services, but |
don't think they have been subject to the tradition
interexchange carrier parameters, if you will.
Q. Canyou look at -- you said you had
Attachment 2 there?
A. Yes, | do.
Q. Would you look at Attachment 2, Section 7
JUDGE HAYNES: Is this PHP-2?
MR. CHIARELLI: Actually it's --
THE WITNESS: Oh, you mean in the contract?
MR. CHIARELLI: Yes, ma'am.
JUDGE HAYNES: Okay.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Are you there, Ms. Pellerin?
A. Yes, | am.
Q. Okay. You see the section that's entitle
"Meet Point Billing For Switched Access Services?"
A. Yes.

Q. Can you describe any call where you belie

al
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both Sprint and AT&T would be providing switched

access services to an IXC?

A. An example would be when that New York Ti

Warner end user sends a call to the interexchange
carrier that routes it to the AT&T tandem for
completion to a Sprint end user.

Q. And so Sprint's providing exchange access
to the IXC, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. And IXCs buy Feature Group D service out
AT&T's tariff in order to obtain exchange access,
correct?

A. Ultimately, yes.

Q. And AT&T is going to bill that IXC out of
its switched access tariff for an exchange access
call; is that correct?

A. ltis an exchange access call as between
the interexchange carrier and Sprint. AT&T will bi
the interexchange carrier access charges for the
functions that AT&T performs that allow or provide

for the -- for Sprint to provide exchange access to

the interexchange carrier, but AT&T has no exchange
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customer. So while they are providing an access
service to the IXC, it is not exchange access.

Q. And AT&T is always going to know the
identity of that IXC inbound call, correct, because
it's going to receive it over a trunk that it has
established with the IXC, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. So assume that same IXC call goes through
the tandem to End User No. 1 down here, the AT&T en
user. That's exchange access under your
understanding of exchange access?

A. AT&T would be providing exchange access t
the IXC, yes.

Q. And in both those examples where AT&T is
providing tandem switching functionality, be it to
the MSC of Sprint's or to your end office and end
user when the call goes to AT&T, it's the exact sam
tandem functionality, correct?

A. The functionality is the same, yes.

Q. The same routing capabilities also,
correct?

A. Yes. And the exchange access that AT&T i
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providing to the IXC when they have an end user

includes all of the elements that require -- that a re
required for that call to actually reach AT&T's

telephone exchange service customer, and it is that

entire service that constitutes exchange access to

the IXC in that example. You can't take any

particular component of that and say, oh, that

component is exchange access.

Q. Do you believe there is an FCC rule that

says that?

A. I'm not aware of an FCC rule that gets th at
granular.

Q. So, likewise, you are not aware of anythi ng

in the statute that applies exchange access in the
manner that you just described?
A. 1 would have to reread the definition of
exchange access, but | believe it involves access t 0
an exchange customer. | think without an exchange
customer you don't have exchange access.
Q. Well, both examples, though, there is an
exchange access customer, right? You are just --

A. Not of AT&T, though.
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Q. Right. That's the point that you are

just --
A. Exactly.
Q. Allright.

A. ltis the carrier that has the exchange
customer that is providing the exchange access.
Whether they do it directly between themselves and
the interexchange carrier or whether they use an
intermediary.

Q. So, likewise, for you to -- so your belie
IS exchange access also requires there to be an end
user of AT&T when AT&T is providing the tandem
switching functionality to the IXC in order for the
call to be considered exchange access?

A. AT&T is providing exchange access when it
has an exchange customer.

Q. We will mark this as Sprint Cross No. 7.

(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
No. 7 was marked for
identification.)

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Ms. Pellerin, we would like to direct you
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attention to the definition of exchange access, whi ch
Is -- begins at No. 20 at the bottom of Page 2, and
it continues over to Page 3, and this is within
Section 153 of the definitions of Title 47. Do you
see that definition of exchange access?
A. Yes.
Q. Does that definition require there to be
any -- does it use the word "end user?"
A. It uses telephone exchange service, which
is provided to an end user. | mean, when you look at
the definition of telephone exchange service, | thi nk
there is an end user involved there somewhere,
whether they use that term or not.
Q. We will go ahead and check on that one,
too. You know what? That's going to be over at 54
A. Right. Service within a telephone
exchange.
Q. And my point is, neither one of those
definitions qualify their application based upon th e
context in which -- who the carriers are that are
involved in the call, does it?

MR. ANDERSON: At this point | am going to
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object. This is really getting into legal
interpretation, and | am going to object on that
ground. The interpretation of the provisions of th
Act is something that can be addressed in the brief

MR. CHIARELLI: Well, my only response would
be, | think her testimony is premised upon her
understanding of the application of these terms and
trying to determine -- | mean, she very clearly say
in her testimony, | believe that it's got to be an
end user of AT&T when you are talking about these
definitions, and | am trying to make the point that
these definitions don't include end user.

JUDGE HAYNES: Sustained.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Okay. Butto go ahead and talk about 911
for a little bit; now, regarding a 911 call, is it
AT&T's position that 911 traffic is not
interconnection traffic because it does not involve
call between an AT&T end user and a Sprint user?

A. That's part of it. The other part is tha
the service that AT&T provides to the PSAP, P-S-A-P

Is not telephone exchange service or exchange acces
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and if one thing is clear in Section 251(c)(2) is

that it's for the purpose of telephone exchange
service or exchange access, and 911 service to the
PSAP is neither.

Q. And you think that's a very clear --

A. 1think 251(c)(2) is very clear that it i
only used for telephone exchange service and exchan
access and this Commission determined in the Intrat
arbitration case that when Intrato provides service
to a PSAP it is not telephone exchange service or
exchange access.

Q. And | appreciate that. Have there been
subsequent decisions amongst numerous other
commissions that have also since addressed the issu

A. 1don't know about numerous other
commissions having addressed the issue. | know som
have found that it is telephone exchange service.
Some have found that it is not; for example, Florid
It was not appealed in lllinois. So to my knowledg
that is -- that's the law of the land for lllinois.

Q. Are you familiar with the results in Ohio

North Carolina and Indiana?

ge
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A. | am familiar with Ohio and North Carolin
I'm not familiar with Indiana.

Q. And are you familiar with Ohio and North
Carolina because you testified to the same way in
Ohio and North Carolina?

A. Yes.

Q. And they disagreed with your
interpretation?

A. Yes, and lllinois and Florida and the
preliminary order in Texas agreed with AT&T.

Q. Have you appealed the Ohio/North Carolina
cases?

A. We appealed the North Carolina case on th
telephone exchange service issue. We appealed the
Ohio case on other issues as well. The Ohio case i
currently pending before the sixth circuit.

Q. I'm sorry?

A. The Ohio case is currently pending before
the sixth circuit court of appeals.

Q. Sois it fair to say there is a pretty go
split between the commissions over whether 911 is o

Is not telephone exchange service?

od
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A. | would agree there is a split, and given
that this Commission investigated the issue
thoroughly with evidence taken and briefs written a
reached the conclusion that it is not telephone
exchange service, there has been nothing in lllinoi
to change that.

Q. Would you agree with me that if it is
subsequently determined on appeal that 911 is
telephone exchange service, that it would qualify t
ride the 252(c)(2) trunks?

MR. ANDERSON: I'm going to object, lack of
foundation. What appeal are you talking about? Ms
Pellerin has already testified that the decision sh
referred to is not on appeal.

MR. CHIARELLI: Sixth circuit.

MR. ANDERSON: And so you are asking that
guestion, whether that would be the law for the six
circuit?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Sure. | am trying to get to the -- your

understanding, if something is deemed to be telepho

exchange service, doesn't that also meet what you

nd

th
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just said, that telephone exchange service gets
exchanged over a 251(c)(2) interconnection facility

A. If that were to take place in lllinois, |
would agree, but there is nothing pending in lllino
or the seventh circuit.

Q. Okay. Would you agree with me that even
under AT&T's limited view of what constitutes a
251(c)(2) traffic, there will be some traffic
exchanged between Sprint and AT&T that will be
telephone exchange service traffic that can, in fac
be exchanged over a 251(c)(2) cost-based facility?

A. I'm sorry. Would you repeat that questio
please?

Q. Sure. You will agree with me that even
under your view that -- of what constitutes 251(c)(
traffic there is going to be some 251(c)(2) traffic
exchanged between the parties?

A. I'm sorry. Your question is not making
sense to me. Could you rephrase it, please?

Q. Sure. Would you agree with me that if
Sprint establishes what would constitute a 251(c)(2

facility that intraMTA traffic could be routed over

2)
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that facility?

A. Let me rephrase your question to make sur
that | answer what you are asking. You are asking
if there would be some interMTA traffic that would
routed over the 251(c)(2) facilities?

Q. No. Right now | am just starting off wit
intra, intraMTA traffic.

A. There would be intraMTA traffic over the
251(c)(2) facilities, yes.

Q. So as a starting point we both agree ther
will and can and should be some intraMTA traffic, a
that traffic will represent telephone exchange
service, and that gets routed over a 251(c)(2)
facility?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. Are you familiar with the paragrap
972 of the CAF order?

A. Yes.

Q. And you previously read -- strike that.

| am going to -- as a matter of fact,
it's a multi-hundred page document. | went ahead a

made an abbreviated version. It just has the cover

me
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sheet and then particular pages out of it.

We will mark this for identification
as Sprint Cross No. 8. Do you have that in front o
you, Ms. Pellerin?

A. Yes, | do.

(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
No. 8 was marked for
identification.)

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. And | would like you to turn to the secon
page, which has the Paragraph 972 on it, "Use of
Section 251(C)(2) Interconnection Arrangements?"

A. Yes.

Q. And | will tell you, | did not see that y
addressed this paragraph at all in your direct or
rebuttal. Did | miss it?

A. ldon't recall that I did, no.

Q. Okay. Do you have a working understandin
of what this paragraph means?

A. Yes.

Q. What's your interpretation of what this

paragraph means?

ou
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A. There was a regulatory void for VoIP

traffic for quite a period of time and for
information services traffic as well. And in this
order the FCC spent a considerable number of
paragraphs addressing how to deal with VolP, V-o-I-
traffic going forward to fill this regulatory void.
And this Paragraph 972 is a section of that VolP
closing of that black hole, if you will, in terms o
how to handle it. And what they were basically
saying here is that the VolP traffic can be treated
or routed along with the telecommunications traffic

They provided some additional
guidelines in terms of specifically tariffing and
whatnot of VolIP traffic, and in the section that Mr
Felton relied on and referenced, that Section
251(c)(2) doesn't preclude them using the facility
for other traffic. They are specifically talking
about allowing information service traffic along wi
the telecommunications service traffic.

And the -- the Talk America order and
the FCC amicus brief talk about interconnection bei

for the ILECs' and the CLECSs' customers to talk wit

th

ng
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each other. So there was another whole section of

the Connect America order that talked about CMRS, a

the only place and the only manner that | am aware
that they carved it out was specific to nonaccess o
intraMTA compensation for that traffic.

Q. I'm not sure if | followed all that so |
will ask; are you saying that Paragraph 972 is
limited to the application to VolP traffic?

A. That is the context of that paragraph, ye

Q. That's not what | asked. My question is,
are you -- is it your interpretation that this
paragraph is only applying to VolP traffic?

A. My testimony is that this paragraph is
interpreting how to handle VolIP traffic, which is n

CMRS traffic, and it's not wireline traffic. It's

something else. It's information service traffic;

maybe telecommunications, maybe not. It depends on

what's on the end, and so this was part of a larger
section in that order to close that hole in terms o
how to handle VolP traffic.

Q. So about halfway down the paragraph you s

the sentence on the left-hand side that begins with

nd
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"However"?

A. Yes.

Q. "However, as long as an interconnecting
carrier is using the Section 251(c)(2)
interconnection arrangement to exchange some
telephone exchange service and/or exchange access
traffic, Section 251(c)(2) does not preclude that
carrier from relying on that same functionality to
exchange other traffic with the incumbent LEC as
well." Did | read that correct?

A. Yes. And that goes to the parties' dispu te

about what it means to exchange traffic.

Q. Correct.
A. Because | don't believe that the routing of
911 calls or calls to and from interexchange carrie rs

constitutes the exchange of traffic or the mutual
exchange of traffic between AT&T and Sprint. So |
think we are into a legal argument about how this a Il
gets interpreted.
Q. Sure.
A. And | would prefer to leave that to the

lawyers with their briefs beyond what | have
401
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explained to you here.

Q. Inlight of what you just said about the
sentence | do have to ask, you would agree with me
that when it's saying some traffic, that sentence i S
not qualifying anything to only VolP traffic,
correct?

MR. ANDERSON: I'm going to object, asked and
answered.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Idon't think that particular question ha S
been asked with respect to that sentence.

JUDGE HAYNES: Overruled.

BY THE WITNESS:

A. |do not take any sentence out of a
paragraph out of context. The context of this
paragraph is how to handle VolP traffic, and when
they say that it can be used to exchange other
traffic, that right there talks about having to
exchange traffic. So if you are not exchanging
traffic, then this paragraph and this sentence that
you have referenced means nothing.

Q. And you think Mr. Felton is wrong in his
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interpretation of that paragraph, right?

A. ldo.

Q. And you saw that in his direct testimony,
correct?

A. lrecall it being there, yes.

Q. And you chose not to respond to it all in
your rebuttal, correct?

A. That's correct. | did not respond to
everything in Mr. Felton's or Mr. Farrar's or Mr.
Burt's testimony that | disagreed with.

Q. Did you just overlook this one or didn't
consider it important?

A. No. I--

MR. ANDERSON: Object, argumentative.

MR. CHIARELLI: I'm trying to determine how --

MR. ANDERSON: | will withdraw the objection.
BY THE WITNESS:

A. | selected those aspects of Sprint's
testimony that | felt were appropriate to respond t
Frankly, | saw the interpretation of this paragraph
as being a legal argument.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:
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Q. Okay. I would like to direct your
attention to your direct, Page 5, Line 102 through
108, if you'll just let me know when you get there.

A. Okay.

Q. You see where it reads, To comply with
Section 251(c)(2)(B) of the 1996 Act, an
interconnection arrangement must include one or mor
points of interconnection (POIs) on the incumbent
local exchange carriers (ILECs) (i.e. AT&T lllinois
Network.

A. Yes.

Q. These POls serve as the demarcation point
between the parties' networks for the purpose of
Section 251(c)(2) interconnection, and in this
arrangement each party is financially responsible f
the facilities on its side of the POI. Do you see
that language?

A. Yes.

Q. Regarding any requirement under 251(c)(2)
to have "one or more points of interconnection™ on
the AT&T network, Sprint's current arrangement does

in fact, have points of interconnection established

or
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on AT&T's network; is that correct?

A. Not for the mutual exchange of traffic, n

Q. That wasn't my question. At all?

A. Section 251(c)(2) has a companion of the
definition of interconnection in FCC's Rule 51.5, a
51.5 talks about the mutual exchange of traffic, an
| don't think you can separate those two.

Q. Would you agree with me that Sprint has
points of interconnection established on AT&T's
network today?

A. In that existing network, those "points o
interconnection” are not used for the mutual exchan
of traffic, and the definition of interconnection
that the FCC established to implement Section
251(c)(2) says that they are for the mutual exchang

of traffic. And if I may, in the current CMRS mode

the POIls that are established on AT&T's network are

for Sprint to send traffic to AT&T. There are
reciprocal POls that are established on Sprint's
network for AT&T to send traffic to Sprint.

Q. Do you know whether or not any of those

arrangements involve two-way facilities?

nd

ge
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A. | don't think the facilities are the poin
They -- a facility itself is just a pipe. Itcanb
used two-way or it can be used one-way, depending o
what's assigned to it.

Q. So we are -- you would agree with me, we
are talking about a pipe that has a POIl. One end i
on the AT&T network, and the other end is on the
Sprint network; is that fair?

A. We are talking about a pipe that has poin
of interconnection on both ends.

Q. Andso --

A. The requirements of 251(c)(2) are that th
point of interconnection for the mutual exchange of
traffic is on AT&T's network.

Q. Okay.

A. On the ILEC's network.

Q. And if you don't know this, we will wrap
up with Mr. Albright, and that is, let's assume a
pipe between Sprint and AT&T, there is a POl at one
end of the pipe and there is a POI at the other end
of the pipe. Is that pipe being used for the mutua

exchange of traffic as you would define it under

ts
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251(c)(2)?

MR. ANDERSON: Could I have the question read
back, please? I'm sorry.

(Whereupon, the record was rea
as requested.)

MR. ANDERSON: | would object on the grounds o
vagueness, using the word "points."

MR. CHIARELLI: Actually, as opposed to point,
| believe it was POI, but --

MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Did you say POI?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. | believe I did, but | will restate the
guestion.

Assume a pipe, on one end of the pipe

is the POI that Sprint establishes on AT&T's networ
On the other end of the pipe is the POI that AT&T
establishes on the Sprint network. The trunks are
set up as two-way trunks. Would you agree with me
that those two-way trunks that ride that pipe are
being used for the mutual exchange of traffic as yo
understand it under 251(c)(2)?

A. The physical facilities are identical in
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both cases. The regulatory treatment of that
facility and the traffic is different under the

current arrangement where the parties voluntarily
agree that there is points of interconnection on
either end. So there is a demarcation on the AT&T
end for traffic from Sprint to AT&T. Thereis a
separate and distinct demarcation on Sprint's end f
traffic that goes from AT&T to Sprint. The pipe is
the pipe is the pipe. The traffic is flowing in bo
directions over that, but that does not comply, in
opinion -- my lay opinion, with the requirement of
251(c)(2) that the POI is on AT&T's network for tha
mutual exchange of traffic.

When you have a POI on both ends,
depending on the direction of the traffic, |
personally, in my lay opinion, do not see that as
compliant.

Q. | appreciate your response. Are you sayi
that there is not a mutual exchange of traffic over
that pipe?

A. There is a mutual exchange of traffic tha

rides over the pipe, and in conjunction with Sectio

or

th
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251(c)(2), for that to qualify, the POI must be at
the ILEC's location. You cannot separate those two
requirements.

Q. But you would agree with me there is a PO
at the ILEC's location correct?

A. My interpretation of 251(c)(2), there is
nothing about a dual or reciprocal POI at the CLEC
the wireless carrier's location. It is only on the
AT&T's network. In other words, | don't believe th
Section 251(c)(2) could obligate AT&T to have a poi
of interconnection at Sprint's network, and so any
any requirement that AT&T establish that POI for th
mutual exchange of traffic would not be consistent
with 251(c)(2). So you have to have both the POl o
AT&T's network and the mutual exchange of traffic f
it to be compliant.

Q. The scenario | just described, let's assu

that it's a CLEC and AT&T, and there is a pipe

between the CLEC and AT&T. The CLEC establishes a

POI on the AT&T network. You would agree with me
there is a physical point at which the pipe connect

to the AT&T net work, correct?

or
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A. Yes. And that is the demarcation point
between the parties' responsibilities for those
facilities. So even if the CLEC leases the
facilities from its location to AT&T's location fro
AT&T, those are still considered to be part of the
CLEC's network.

MR. CHIARELLI: Well I'd strike everything
after she said yes.

JUDGE HAYNES: Denied.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. The -- would you agree with me that they
lease those facilities from AT&T, that there is goi
to be another end of the facility obviously that is
going to connect to the CLEC network, correct?

A. Physically, yes. As | said, when the CLE
leases that facility from AT&T, even though it is
technically AT&T's plant, and AT&T pays taxes and
maintains that plant, once the CLEC leases that
facility from AT&T, now it becomes part of the CLEC
network, and so the physical connection on the othe
end is not a demarcation point, because all of that

is considered to be the CLEC's facilities.

ng
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Q. Letme ask you this way. Is AT&T providi
the CLECs a 251(c)(2) facility at TELRIC-based pric
today?

A. | Dbelieve they are in lllinois, yes.

Q. Okay. Will such a facility have a point
interconnection on the AT&T network?

A. Yes.

Q. Where will the other end of that facility
connect?

A. There is a physical connection at the oth
end, but it is not a POI.

Q. Okay. What does somebody do to establish
POI at the other end?

A. They would be a wireless carrier with a
contract that provided for that. What's happening
we are mixing the physical network with the
regulatory treatment of that network. Physically y
have got physical cross-connections at both ends.
the regulatory environment, you have got a point of
demarcation between what's considered to be each
party's network. Mr. Chiarelli is attempting to ta

the Sprint or the CLEC end of that where the physic
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connection is and turn that into a regulatory
demarcation point and it's not.

Q. | still come back to when you have that
251(c)(2) facility, how do you determine the end of
it for regulatory purposes?

A. The CLEC identifies to AT&T where it will
establish the POI.

Q. And inthe CMRS model, how do you determi
for regulatory purposes the AT&T POI on the CMRS
network?

A. Based on the contract and whatever
negotiations go on with the network folks on both
sides to determine how that's going to take place.
am not aware of any CMRS agreement that does not ha
the dual POI arrangement that exists in Sprint's
current agreement. I'm not aware of any CLEC
agreement that has that arrangement. In all the CL
agreements that are 251(c)(2) compliant the point o
interconnection is at AT&T's network.

Q. But you would agree with me there is stil
a physical end on the CLEC side of the service?

MR. ANDERSON: Objection, asked and answered

ne
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several times.
JUDGE HAYNES: Sustained.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Is the purpose for establishing two POls in
the CMRS model under AT&T's view the mechanism by
which the shared facility arrangements are
implemented?
A. | don't know what the purpose was for
establishing that dual POI arrangement when CMRS
carriers and AT&T first set up interconnection
arrangements prior to the 1996 Act.
Q. So you have no working understanding as t 0
what significance it served at the time it was
entered into?
A. No. That was many years ago.
Q. Okay. Do you have 251(c)(2) in front of
you, ma‘'am?
A. No, | do not.
MR. CHIARELLI: I'd like to mark this as Sprin t
Cross -- | believe it may be 9.
JUDGE HAYNES: It really needs to be an

exhibit? Okay. Sorry. Sprint Cross 9.
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(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
No. 9 was marked for
identification.)

MR. ANDERSON: 9?

JUDGE HAYNES: Yes.

MR. ANDERSON: Did we -- what was 8? Maybe I'

off on my numbering.

MR. CHIARELLI: CAF order excerpts.

MR. ANDERSON: | apologize. Thank you.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Canyou -- do you still have 251(c)(2) in
front of you?

A. Yes.

Q. Would you agree that the language of
251(c)(2) is silent regarding the parties' financia
responsibility for the cost of interconnection
facilities?

A. Yes.

Q. And there is no language in 251(c)(2) tha
establishes the POI as a point of financial
demarcation regarding the cost of the facilities,

right?
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A. That's correct.

Q. Okay. Is it AT&T's position that there i
any FCC promulgated rule that states a 251(c)(2)
interconnection arrangement imposes on each party t
financial responsibility for the cost of the
interconnection facilities on their respective side
of the POI?

A. I'm not aware of FCC regulations. | am
aware that this Commission has made that decision
interpreting the FCC rules and orders repeatedly.

MR. CHIARELLI: I'm sorry. Maybe you can read
that answer back.

(Whereupon, the record was rea
as requested.)
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Do you know whether or not any of those
lllinois Commission decisions addressed the MAP
decision?

A. To my knowledge, they addressed the
251(c)(2) interconnection arrangements with CLECs,
not anything in terms of arrangements with the

one-way pager, paging carrier, specifically in the

he

415



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

context of the MAP decision, no.
Q. No. The facilities that AT&T contends
Sprint must transition in order to obtain 251(c)(2)
cost-based TELRIC pricing are currently subject to
special access pricing today; is that correct?
A. Yes.
Q. Okay. And those same special access pric ed
facilities are also subject to the existing
24 percent shared facility discount arrangement; is
that correct?
A. A portion of them are, yes.
Q. Okay. And pursuant to the shared facilit y
discount arrangement, Sprint receives a 24 percent

discount on the special access facilities that are

used to deliver AT&T originated traffic to Sprint; IS
that --

A. Yes.

Q. And I believe the way that you describe i t
is AT&T lllinois bills Sprint the tariff access pri ce

discounted by 24 percent; is that right?
A. Yes.

Q. Now, the 24 percent discount is the resul t
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of applying the shared facility provisions that are
contained in the interconnection agreement, correct

A. Yes.

Q. There are no provisions in your special
access tariff that address giving discounts under
that fact scenario, are there?

A. That's correct.

Q. Do you understand there is also a provisi

within the existing agreement that addresses

discounts based upon -- for the same purpose of bei

AT&T's use of high capacity facilities, those
facilities that are DS3 or higher?
MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. | missed the first
part of that.
(Whereupon, the record was rea
as requested.)
BY THE WITNESS:
A. Are you asking me for something beyond th
shared facility factor?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. lam asking you, in addition to the

24 percent discount, is there also a provision that

on

ng
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implements cost sharing with respect to DS3 and abo

sized faclilities?

A. 1don't know.

Q. I am going to show you what was marked th

morning as AT&T Cross Exhibit 2, the existing
wholesale agreement, and it will be Page 82.

A. I'msorry. I'm not seeing anything with
here.

MR. PFAFF: Ms. Pellerin, may I?

BY THE WITNESS:

A. Okay. The number is at the bottom. Okay
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. So the first question is, do you know tha
the 24 percent discount is applied with respect to
DS1s?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. And you see -- and that's -- and
within Paragraph 3, that's describing the shared
facility discount, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Do you see Paragraph 4 where it talks abo

originating party uses, terminating party's

ve
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facilities, DS3 and above and has a provision --

A. Yes.

Q. Is it your understanding that the purpose
of Paragraph 4 is to, likewise, implement a shared
facility arrangement with respect to a party's use
higher capacity facilities?

A. This is actually the first time | have re
this paragraph. So I'm not really in a position to
interpret it. | think it says what it says.

Q. Okay. Would you also agree with me, as a
general proposition your special access tariffs are
not going to contain provisions that would implemen
specific discounts on high capacity facilities such
as reflected in Paragraph 4?

A. | would say that's probably true.

Q. Okay. So that's similar with what | aske
before. To the extent Paragraph 4 represents some
type of discount on special access facilities, it's
applied pursuant to the interconnection agreement a
not pursuant to the switched -- not pursuant to the
special access tariff, correct?

A. | --yeah, | think so. | don't know how

of
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this compares to what the tariff says.
Q. Okay. Your rebuttal appears to refer to
but does not appear to discuss in any great detail
Dr. Liu's reasoning leading up to Dr. Liu's
recommendation regarding AT&T's transition language
Specifically, | am looking at your rebuttal, Page 1 3,
Lines 305 to 307, and if you want to take a look at
that just to refresh your recollection.
MR. ANDERSON: Could you repeat the question?
MR. CHIARELLI: Sure. | am directing her to
those pages, and --
MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry, the page number?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Sure. It's rebuttal Page 13, 305 to 307.
A. Yes, | seeit.
Q. My question is, did you agree with all of
Dr. Liu's reasoning regarding the subject of Sprint
transitioning to a 251(c)(2) arrangement?
A. 1don't recall specifically on all of her
reasoning. | certainly agreed with her conclusion.
Q. Okay. I want to point you to a particula r

passage of Dr. Liu's testimony, and this is going t 0
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be at Page 69, Lines 1712 to 1716.

MR. ANDERSON: Could you wait a second, please

MR. CHIARELLI: Sure.

THE WITNESS: | don't have that.

MR. ANDERSON: What was the citation again?

MR. CHIARELLI: Page 69, Lines 1712 to 1716.

MR. ANDERSON: | can show her mine. Can |
stand here while --

MR. CHIARELLI: Absolutely. | mean, it's okay
with me if it's okay with --

JUDGE HAYNES: Yes.

THE WITNESS: What lines are we talking about?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Page 69, 1712 to 1716. And in particular
it's that language that reads, "Note that Sprint is
not forced to establish 251(c)(2) interconnection a
is free to continue to exchange traffic with AT&T
under the existing non-Section 251(c)(2)
interconnection arrangement that was established on
negotiated business-to-business basis. Whether to
make that transition is a business decision that

Sprint must make." Do you agree with that?

nd

421



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

A. | agree it says that.

Q. Do you agree with what she is saying?

A. Partially.

Q. What -- and could you explain your respon
there?

A. 1think continuing to operate under the
current arrangement Sprint could have sought to
extend its current agreement and maintain that. It
could have requested to negotiate the current
agreement had it intended to stay in the current
agreement. It did not. Sprint requested a 251(c)(
interconnection. AT&T's language does provide for
either party to have the ability to initiate the
transition.

Having gone through this process and
excerpted particular key provisions of the current
arrangement to include in the new agreement, AT&T
does not want to be bound forever to maintain that
old arrangement, because, for example, if other CMR
carriers decide like Sprint did that it's in their
best interest to change the interconnection model a

we are years down the road and Sprint is the only o

se

2)
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who is left with this kind of interconnection model :
for example, AT&T would want the ability to bring a Il
the CMRS carriers in line with the 251(c)(2).

Q. So you believe it's the right of the ILEC
to determine what model somebody may use?

A. |think that it is appropriate in this
agreement with Sprint having requested the TELRIC
pricing that comes with 251(c)(2) for either party to
have the ability to request that the arrangement be
changed to be compliant with 251(c)(2).

Q. Are you aware of the general proposition in

the FCC rules that once you have established

interconnection by a particular manner that it prov es
the technical feasibility to continue to operate th at
way?

A. Technical feasibility is not the question

Q. Interconnection arrangement? Do you --

A. 1 do not think that AT&T can be required by
a commission to perpetuate an interconnection
arrangement that is not compliant with Section
251(c)(2).

Q. So you disagree with Dr. Liu's position
423
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that it's up to Sprint to decide whether to
transition or not?

A. Sprint certainly can make that decision.
To my knowledge, AT&T doesn't have any intention
right out of the gate of initiating that kind of
transition. AT&T was perfectly happy to maintain t
current negotiated arrangement with Sprint like it
has with every other CMRS carrier. Certainly the
mechanism of the transition, if Sprint finds it's i
its best interest to go forward with it and AT&T ha
not, then Sprint would determine the sequence of
transition and whatnot.

So Sprint was never forced to even
negotiate the type of arrangement that they
requested. As | said, AT&T would have been more th
happy to maintain the current agreement, the curren
arrangement, with the dual POI setup, just like it
has with every other CMRS catrrier. So | think
Sprint, in my opinion, has been looking to get the
best of both worlds and have one foot in the pool a
one foot out of the pool, and it gets to decide

whether it's in or out on any given day, and | don'

he
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think that's appropriate under 251(c)(2).

Q. But if the Commission or Court were to
determine that the best of both worlds means that's
what's required under the Act, you don't have any
problems with that, do you?

A. 1 would have nothing to say about that.

Q. Allright. I would still like an answer to
the question, do you disagree with Dr. Liu's positi on
that whether to transition or not is a business
decision for Sprint to make?

A. Itmay be. If AT&T takes no action to
initiate the transition, it is certainly Sprint's
decision and their business decision to initiate it
or not.

Mr. Chiarelli, are we finished with
Dr. Liu's testimony?

Q. Yes, ma'am.

MR. ANDERSON: Could | take a second? Do you
have much longer? | was going to suggest if you ha ve
a lot we might take a short break.

MR. CHIARELLI: | do have a lot, but | am fine

with a break.
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JUDGE HAYNES: Yeah. |think a break is a goo
idea.

(Whereupon, a short break was
taken.)

JUDGE HAYNES: We are back on the record.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. On the transition language you would agre
with me, | believe you said, AT&T's transition
language would allow AT&T to determine that it's ti
to transition, send a notice to implement the
process?

A. Yes.

Q. They could do that over Sprint's objectio
correct?

A. If that's the language in the contract,
yes. That language in the contract --

MR. CHIARELLI: | object at this point. | got
an answer to the question, your Honor.

BY THE WITNESS:

A. Well, | want to clarify what | said, if |

may.

JUDGE HAYNES: I think you have answered his

me
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guestion, and we will see what the next question is
THE WITNESS: All right.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. | want to direct your attention to your
rebuttal starting at Page 11, Line 242, where you
state, "If Sprint intends to use the same physical
facilities for interconnection that it is currently
using for interconnection, there will be no need to
physically disconnect and reconnect those facilitie
An ASR is still required, however, to convert a
facility from access tariff pricing to ICA pricing.

In addition, since Sprint currently uses the same
facilities for both interconnection and
non-interconnection purposes, Sprint would have to
order separate facilities for its non-interconnecti
services (or lease from another carrier or
self-provision), and the associated tariffed charge
would apply"? Do you see that testimony?

A. Yes.

Q. Does AT&T have a DS3 and DS1 network for

which it charges special access prices and a second

completely separate DS3 and DS1 network for which i
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charges 251(c)(2) prices?

A. The physical facilities are the same.

Q. Okay. Assume Sprint has a DS3 facility
today that under AT&T's view of interconnection is
currently being used for only 251(c)(2)
interconnection purposes between a given Sprint MSC
and a tandem, but the facility is still priced at t he
special access rate, does Sprint still have to orde r
disconnection and reconnection of the DS3 or just
send an ASR to change the pricing?

A. | am not an ordering expert by any stretc h
of the imagination, so my understanding is fairly
simplistic. | believe that Sprint would need to
iIssue an ASR that would disconnect -- not physicall y
disconnect, but effectively terminate the special
access service that would be coordinated with an AS R
that would establish the TELRIC service from the
interconnection agreement.

Q. Are youdone?

A. Yes.

Q. When you say not physically disconnect, i n

order to disconnect, there will be a charge for the
428
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disconnection even though it's not a physical
disconnection; is that correct?
A. I'm not familiar with the charges in the
special access tariff, if there was a charge to
disconnect it. There may be early termination
charges if it is terminated prematurely. I'm not
familiar enough with the special access tariff or a ny
particular service that Sprint would be asking abou t
as to whether there is a specific charge to
disconnect or terminate a special access service.
Q. Okay. So your testimony Sprint would hav e
to order separate facilities, | mean, you don't --
you have no knowledge as to what the ramifications
are with respect to the placing of such an order fr om
a financial perspective?
MR. ANDERSON: Before you answer, can | ask
again, where are you referencing in her testimony?
MR. CHIARELLI: It's the last sentence that --
oh, you didn't have it from before.
MR. ANDERSON: Just a page reference.
MR. CHIARELLI: 11 at Line 242 is where it

begins.
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MR. ANDERSON: Okay. Just to clarify, | think
the questions you asked just leading up to this
latest question assumed that Sprint is using --
currently using a facility solely for interconnecti
and -- and paying access charges for that. | belie
that was the hypothetical that you were asking her
about now, and | just -- is that still the same
hypothetical you are talking about? Because here i
her testimony she is talking about a facility that'
being used for both interconnection and
non-interconnection purposes. | just want a
clarification.

MR. CHIARELLI: I'm using the same
hypothetical.

MR. ANDERSON: In your hypothetical the
facility is being used -- currently used solely for
interconnection purposes?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Caorrect. And the follow-up questions are
dealing with your understanding of the financial
ramifications of having to order, to place on order

for separate facilities, and | am just asking, are

on

ve
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you saying you don't know what the financial
ramifications are with respect to when somebody --
MR. ANDERSON: | guess | am going to object to
a characterization of her testimony. You are sayin g
that in that example she said there would have to b e
an order for separate facilities. I'm not sure she
said that. Maybe | am --
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. Ms. Pellerin, can you look at your
testimony? Do you use the words, "Sprint would hav e
to order separate facilities"?
A. Yes.
Q. And my question is, assuming --
MR. ANDERSON: But I've got to -- you are
mischaracterizing her testimony on the page. She
says, "In addition, since Sprint currently uses the
same facilities for interconnection and
non-interconnection purposes, Sprint would have to
order separate access facilities," and now you are
referring to a hypothetical in which the facility i S
used solely for interconnection purposes. That's

where | am seeing a disconnect in the question and a
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mischaracterization of the testimony, unless | -- |
mean, the witness can set me straight, but that's -
| think there is a mischaracterization of the
testimony.

JUDGE HAYNES: I'm not seeing the
mischaracterization you are saying. We are onto a
second hypothetical.

MR. ANDERSON: If we are on to a second
hypothetical, that's fine. | mean, the record to m
Is confusing, because | believe Sprint counsel said
he was talking about the first hypothetical and now
asking her about testimony in which she was really
addressing a different situation.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Are you confused, Ms. Pellerin?

A. Absolutely.

Q. Allright. Let me start over.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Fair enough. Whether you use the

hypothetical that's in your testimony or the

hypothetical that | posed, do you have any
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understanding as to the financial ramifications tha
are imposed upon Sprint when it has to place an ord
for disconnection?

A. No.

Q. Do you recall a Mr. Farrar's testimony
where he talks about pricing for high capacity
facilities? Are you familiar with that testimony i
general, the application where Sprint is -- seeks
application of TELRIC pricing on a high capacity
facility for that portion of a high capacity facili
that's used for interconnection?

A. |think | understand his testimony.

Q. Okay. Can we walk through -- and | want
walk through an example with you. And so for -- do
you need some paper?

A. | have some. Thank you.

MR. ANDERSON: Are you referring to a specific
portion of Mr. Farrar's testimony?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Just the subject which she indicated she

was familiar with. Are you ready?

A. | am ready.

er
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Q. Okay. It's nottimed. The -- but do
assume that there is 50 high capacity DS3s currentl
installed between Sprint and AT&T.

A. Fifty DS3s.

Q. Yes, ma'am. Now, those 50 DS3s would
represent DS1 capacity of 1400 DS1s, and | -- what
did was | took 50 times 28.

A. | will accept that your math is right.

Q. Correct.

A. That it's the equivalent of 1400 DS1s.

Q. Correct.

A. In terms of capacity.

Q. Let's assume that the party's records
confirm that 700 of the 1400 existing DS1 capacity
used for the purpose of 251(c)(2) interconnection.

A. Okay.

Q. So that the end result would be Sprint is
using 25 DS3s worth of capacity for the purposes of
251(c)(2) interconnection, and 25 DS3s are being us
for non-251(c)(2) purposes. Do you follow me?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. Now, assuming the party's records

ed

434



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

can confirm that Sprint is using 25 DS3s worth of
capacity for only interconnection purposes, is it
AT&T's position that there is anything that makes i
illegal for AT&T to implement the Talk America
decision by issuing a monthly or a quarterly credit
to Sprint for the difference between billing those
DS3s at TELRIC versus billing those 25 DS3s at the
current special access price?

A. | think that there is not enough
information there. If 50 of the DS -- I'm sorry --
if 25 of the DS3s are used only for 251(c)(2)
interconnection, then those 25 DS3s could be ordere
from the interconnection agreement and charged at t
TELRIC price that the companies have agreed to.

Q. And that would involve a disconnection an
reconnection, right?

A. It would involve -- depending on how they
are configured today. | mean, if you have -- let m
rephrase that. Hang on a second, if you would,
please. Assuming for discussion purposes for this
hypothetical that those 25 DS3s today are only used

for 251(c)(2), okay?

25

he
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Q. Okay.

A. And they are all obtained from the specia
access tariff today, Sprint would need to issue ASR
to terminate those tariffed services, and there may
or may not be early termination charges, depending
what Sprint originally ordered and how long they ha
maintained those facilities in place, and Sprint
would issue 25 separate ASRs that could be
coordinated with the disconnects so there is no

physical disconnection of the cross-connects, and

those 25 DS3s would be charged the ordering charge.

Assuming they issued the orders electronically, the
ordering charge in the interconnection agreement to
establish that connection is $11.44.

Q. Are you finished?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. | absolutely move to strike as
unresponsive. The question was, is there anything
she is aware of that would make it illegal for AT&T
to issue a credit for services that were currently
priced under special access in order to implement t

TELRIC pricing?

on
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MR. ANDERSON: | think the answer is fair. Sh e
Is explaining what her position is as reflected in
the proposal.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. And | will absolutely agree with Mr.

Anderson that that is what she is doing, and it's
totally nonresponsive to the question, the direct
guestion.

JUDGE HAYNES: I think that we will leave the
answer in the record, but can you answer the questi on
you were asked?

THE WITNESS: | cannot.

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Do you claim that it would be a violation
of AT&T's switched access tariff for AT&T to
implement TELRIC pricing simply by issuing a credit
for the difference between TELRIC based pricing and
the special access pricing?

A. | have not made that claim.

Q. Ildidn't--

A. | have not made that claim. | don't have

an -- | do not have an opinion.
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Q. Would you agree with me that if AT&T were
to issue a credit to implement TELRIC pricing by
simply issuing a credit for the difference between
TELRIC pricing and the special access pricing, it
would be analogous to the discount that AT&T now
issues for shared facilities in that a discount wou
be issued pursuant to the ICA, which is not provide
for in the special access tariff?

A. The problem that | am having is that you
are mixing different rate issues.

The shared facility factor that's
currently used to discount the special access
facilities is a recognition of AT&T's use of those
facilities for its originating traffic. The facili
is all still charged at the special access price.
What Mr. Chiarelli is talking about is taking those
facilities that were obtained from the special acce
tariff under the terms and conditions of the specia
access tariff and the rates that are in the special
access tariff and apply a discount to those that's
some calculation of the difference between the TELR

price in the interconnection agreement and the

ty
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special access price, still leaving them as special
access facilities to save | don't know what. | mea
the termination -- the early termination charges ar
based on -- let's take an example where let's say
Sprint has ordered a DS3 with a 5-year 60-month ter
and they are 40 months into the term. If they were
to terminate that special access service at that
point, there are 20 months remaining on that
commitment.

The prices that they would have
enjoyed for the first 40 months are based on that
60-month commitment, and that's lower than the pric
for a 36-month commitment. It's lower than a
12-month. It's lower than the month-to-month. So
think what Sprint is suggesting is that they be
relieved of their commitment at those special acces
rates for the balance of the term and benefit from
the TELRIC price that is a totally different source
based on a totally different structure, and |
don't -- | can't -- whether you talk about what's
legal or what's not legal, | can't answer that. Ju

to me, there is a conflict there in looking at what

st
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you are describing.

Q. With respect to the point that you spoke
to, Sprint attempting to be relieved of obligations
it may have for termination early?

A. Yes.

Q. Likewise, those could be calculated as a
mathematical issue and the amount of termination
identified; isn't that accurate?

A. It could be, but | am having a hard time
understanding why this should be kept under a speci
access umbrella for an $11.40 ordering charge. Onc
you are providing service from the interconnection
agreement it needs to be administered and monitored
and billed pursuant to the interconnection agreemen
and you are looking to keep it under the special
access tariff, but not make it a special access
tariff. It's not making any sense to me.

Q. And you would agree to the extent under
AT&T's view that we have to move 251(c)(2) faciliti
that we have to order a new pipe to carry those
facilities, don't you?

A. No.

al
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Q. Not at all?

A. No. The hypothetical you were giving me
was -- and the way | described it to you as | was
providing my answer was that there is 25 DS3s that
are used solely for interconnection today, and we
need to convert those from special access to
TELRIC-priced interconnection facilities from the
interconnection agreement. There needs to be no
physical disconnection of the cross-connect of that
facility.

The facility is identical. What's
different is the source of the pricing and the
regulatory treatment of that facility. | don't see
any point in looking to keep it under a special
access umbrella when it's only used for service fro
the interconnection agreement?

Q. Sois there a scenario under which you
envision that Sprint would, indeed, have to establi
new facilities in order to implement AT&T's view?

A. In the situation where -- that DS3 has bo
interconnection and non-interconnection services th

are using it.

sh

th

at

441



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

Q. And as you use that term, do you mean a D S3
and it has got 14 DS1s that are dedicated to the
purpose of interconnection and 14 that are dedicate d
to backhaul? You would force them to be physically
split and reassigned to separate segregated
facilities?
A. In order for Sprint to receive the benefi t
of the TELRIC pricing on the 14 DS1s that are used
for interconnection, yes.
Q. You would agree with me -- moving to a
different subject, the CAF order did bring both
access and nonaccess traffic under Section 251(b)(5 ),
correct?
A. Correct.
Q. And that is not something that's
prospective. That is -- while the pricing may be
different, that principle exists today as a result of
the CAF order --
A. I'm sorry. I'm having trouble hearing yo u.
Q. While the pricing might be different with
respect to access and nonaccess traffic for a perio d

of time, that principle that both access and
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nonaccess traffic are now under 251(b)(5) is in pla
today?

A. Yes. Prospective from the date of the
order.

Q. But AT&T does not want any definition of
251(b)(5) in the contract, correct?

MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Could | have the
guestion back?
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. AT&T does not want any definition of
251(b)(5) in the contract; is that correct?

A. That's correct.

Q. So AT&T wants no affirmative acknowledgme
that access and nonaccess are now 251(b)(5) traffic

A. For the purpose of the contract, 251(b)(5
IS relevant in terms of the inter-carrier
compensation.

Q. Only --

A. If | may complete my answer, please.

Q. Sure. I'm sorry.

A. Inthat Connect America order, the FCC,

while they brought everything under 251(b)(5), stil
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provided separate compensation treatment for the
former 251(g) traffic. In other words, 251(g) as i
was applied still is in effect even though they
brought the traffic under the umbrella of 251(b)(5)
For the purpose of the interconnection agreement, t
fact that it's all now under the umbrella of
251(b)(5) is neither here nor there in terms of the
compensation of the interMTA versus intraMTA traffi
and | think it adds a confusion factor, because the
FCC did bring it all under that umbrella, while in
the contract we have separate provisions and separa
ways of handling the traffic even though it's all
under 251(b)(5), and we are looking to avoid that
confusion.

MR. CHIARELLI: | move to strike as
nonresponsive.

MR. ANDERSON: | think that was perfectly
responsive.

JUDGE HAYNES: Denied.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Does 251(b)(5) get exchanged over

interconnection facilities?
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A. ltcan.

Q. Would you agree with me that access and
nonaccess traffic are now 251(b)(5) traffic? That'
what we just went through, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Isthere any reason why under the CAF ord
all of Sprint's traffic to and from AT&T or anybody
else can't be carried over the interconnection
facilities?

A. The Connect America order addressed the
inter-carrier compensation; as far as | know, nothi
more and nothing less.

Q. lunderstand from your rebuttal testimony
that AT&T adopts the following intraMTA definition,
which AT&T attributes to Dr. Zolnierek?

A. I'msorry. Could you point me to my
testimony?

Q. Yes, your rebuttal Page 60 to 61 beginnin
at Line 1552.

JUDGE HAYNES: What page again?

MR. CHIARELLI: I've got it at 60 to 61,

beginning at Line 1552; is that right?

er
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JUDGE HAYNES: Thank you.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:
Q. That reads, "IntraMTA Traffic' means
traffic that, at the beginning of the call,
originates and terminates within the same MTA, and
is originated by one party on its network from its
end user and delivered to the other Party for
termination on its network to its end user." Did |
read that correctly?
A. Yes.
Q. I will direct your attention back to the
diagram. | believe that was Sprint Redirect No. 1.
| want to assume an intraMTA call originated by an
AT&T customer in Springfield destined for a Sprint
customer in Chicago, and the AT&T customer has pick ed
a non-AT&T IXC as their long distance provider.
Would you agree that the customer dials one plus, t he
call gets routed by the IXC via a Chicago POP to th e
AT&T tandem, and AT&T delivers it to Sprint?
A. Yes.
Q. Even though the call is dialed and

delivered as a one plus call, it is a 251(b)(5)
446
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intraMTA call as between Sprint and AT&T, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Under AT&T's view of 251(c)(2), will AT&T
route that one plus intraMTA call to Sprint over th
TELRIC-priced 251(c)(2) interconnection facility?

MR. ANDERSON: Are you saying inter or intra?

MR. CHIARELLI: Inter.

BY THE WITNESS:

A. I'm sorry. Would you repeat the question
please?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Well, no, intra. Under AT&T's view under
AT&T's view of 251(c)(2), will AT&T route that one
plus intraMTA call to Sprint over the TELRIC priced
251(c)(2) interconnection facility?

A. No.

Q. That's because it was dialed one plus?

A. That's because it was an exchange access
call from the IXC. As between AT&T and Sprint it's
an intraMTA call, and there is no compensation.

Q. And for the purposes of interconnection,

that call is between Sprint and AT&T, isn't it?
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A. Itis between the IXC's customer and

Sprint. The IXC's customer happens to have drawn a

dial tone off of the AT&T switch.
Q. So you are drawing a distinction between

the retail dialing of the call versus the

compensation between the carriers over whether or n

the call is an interconnection call?

A. No. I'm not doing it based on the retalil
dialing. |1 am doing it based on the fact that ther
Is an interexchange carrier involved.

Q. What's the difference?

A. The way a call is routed is based on the
number that the customer dials and what's of -- in
the various switches in terms of routing. So | cou
stretch it to agree with you that it's based on how
the customer dials the call, but it's -- when | loo
at the type of call, it's not purely -- it's not
based on how the customer dials it. It's how -- wh
is involved in carrying the call.

Q. Butthe end result of AT&T's view of
251(c)(2) is that AT&T will not route that call ove

the 251(c)(2) interconnection facility, correct?

ot
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A. Correct.
Q. And the end result of that decision is th

Sprint has to build two separate facilities, one fo

251(c)(2) and one for AT&T's view of everything els

A. 1 don't think that's a fair
characterization in the example that you are
providing with an intraMTA call that happens to be
interLATA that AT&T lllinois is not even allowed to

carry without giving it to an interexchange carrier

That interexchange carrier interconnection would al

carry traffic from a whole variety of other custome
all around the country and, in fact, even around th
world.
So it's not like AT&T is suggesting

that Sprint needs to set up a special facility just
for AT&T's intraMTA interLATA traffic. It's all
traffic from IXCs.

Q. And Sprint's view is all traffic from all
IXCs can go over the interconnection facility, but
AT&T objects to that based upon its interpretation
the words "exchange access" correct?

A. | think that's a fair characterization of

at
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our dispute.

Q. | want to turn your attention now to
identifying the categories of traffic for which the
parties may bill each other on a per minute of use
basis; first, intraMTA traffic. Do you -- intra,
I-N-T-R-A. Do you agree that regardless of how
Sprint or AT&T may deliver intraMTA traffic to the
other for termination on their network, as between
Sprint and AT&T neither party will bill the other a
usage charges for intraMTA traffic?

A. Yes.

Q. And while we do not agree on the scope of
interMTA traffic that may be subject to usage charg
or what those charges may be, do we agree that
interMTA traffic is a second category of traffic th
will be exchanged between the parties, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, third, although there is a dispute
over what the transit rate should be charged, the
parties agree that AT&T will bill and Sprint will p
a transit rate on a per minute of use basis for

Sprint originated calls that AT&T transits to a thi
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party terminating carrier, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Are there any other categories of traffic
for which AT&T believes it's entitled to bill Sprin t
a usage charge pursuant to the terms and conditions
of the agreement being arbitrated?

A. Not with respect to the usage charges, no

Q. Does your group generally provide
testifying services for all of the ILECs?

A. Forthe AT&T ILECs, yes.

Q. And does your group interface with any
other AT&T group to ensure that the positions taken
by AT&T ILEC or AT&T Mobility or AT&T CLEC aren't
inconsistent?

A. It's my understanding that there is a
corporate policy group.

Q. Do you work with them?

A. | personally do not. It may be that a
regulatory coordinator facilitates that, but | have
no personal knowledge of it.

Q. To your knowledge, does your testimony ha ve

to be checked off on by anybody to make sure it's n ot
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inconsistent?

A. Well, as | said, we have a regulatory tea m
that if there is -- if it's not a very simple -- fo r
example, a simple resale case that's very narrowly
focused that they frequently are involved in
reviewing what's going on with the ILEC and they
would bring in the policy people if they needed to or
if they thought it was appropriate to make sure tha t
the positions were not conflicting.

Q. Do you happen to know Mr. Bill Brown?

A. 1do not.

Q. Do you know Mark Ashby?

A. 1do not.

Q. Do you have any understanding as to what
AT&T Mobility's position is with respect to the
charging of access for traffic -- interMTA traffic
that's exchanged between a wireless carrier and an
ILEC?

A. 1donot. The only thing that | know is
that we have an interconnection agreement with our
AT&T Mobility affiliate in each of our states, and

that's the extent of my knowledge on that. Whether
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they have taken positions for future interconnectio
agreements, | don't know, because I'm not involved
anything they would be negotiating.

Q. You mentioned whether or not they took
positions for future agreements? | didn't --

A. Right. We have existing interconnection
agreements with Mobility. I'm not aware that we ar
negotiating replacement agreements with them.

Q. Have you been made aware of any positions
that AT&T wireless has taken in any Commission
proceedings with respect to interMTA compensation?

A. I'm not aware.

Q. You are not aware of anything?

A. No, I'm not. My focus is on AT&T, the
ILEC.

Q. Okay. I would like to point you to your
rebuttal at Page 77 which contains a few paragraphs
from the first report and order discussing generall
intraMTA (sic) traffic.

A. Okay.

Q. Do you agree that the FCC's discussion th

you rely upon regarding the application of access

at
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charges to CMRS traffic has not made its way into a
FCC regulation?

A. I'm sorry. Would you repeat that, please

Q. Sure. Do you agree that the FCC's
discussion that you rely upon regarding the
application of access charges to CMRS traffic has n
made its way into any FCC regulation? Andit'say
or no question.

A. | am thinking.

Q. lunderstand. | appreciate that.

A. There were -- and | don't know the number
but there were two things that came out of Connect
America, one related to Subpart H and one related t
Subpart J of the Commission's -- the FCC's Part 51
rules, and the Part H regulation specifically state
that intraMTA traffic is subject to bill-and-keep.
don't recall that the FCC specifically said that th
other traffic in a regulation specific to CMRS is
subject to access. What the FCC did was they carve
out the CMRS intraMTA and said that's bill-and-keep
effective July 1st of last year going forward, and

they maintained the existing access regime that had
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been established under 251(g) with the terminating
access subject to its six-year glide path to
bill-and-keep and the originating access delayed to
another day. They did not separately carve out CMR
It's treated just the same as other traffic.

Q. Well, with respect to the last thing that
you just said, it's treated with respect to like
other traffic, are you aware of anything, any FCC
regulation that authorizes the application of acces
charges to CMRS traffic?

A. | am aware of an FCC order as opposed to
regulation, and | think that they have equal effect
but --

Q. Okay.

A. --1I'm not aware.

Q. So my guestion is, are you aware of an FC
order that affirmatively states -- well, so you are
not aware -- you are aware of an order, but you are
not aware of any FCC promulgated rule. Is that wha
you are saying?

A. Right. In the first report and order the

FCC said that interMTA traffic is subject to access
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They did not promulgate that into a specific 51 dot
whatever rule specifically, but it is in the order.

Q. Are you saying the word "interMTA" appear
in the first report and order?

A. By inference.

Q. Can | hold you there?

A. You don't want me to explain?

Q. Well, in light of your answer | am going
say -- by inference, my question is, is the word
"interMTA" in the first report and order?

A. No. But neither is the word "intraMTA" a
yet the first report and order dealt with both.

Q. Do you agree that there is no FCC
regulation that states if a wireless carrier carrie
traffic from one MTA to another, that it owes
compensation to an ILEC?

A. | cannot think of a formal regulation tha
says that. That doesn't mean that there isn't one
that that kind of a payment would not be appropriat
pursuant to the FCC's orders, and the regulations a
what they are, but they aren't read in a vacuum. |

the first report and order the FCC clearly
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identified -- all right. You have got to stop me.

Q. Page 77 of your rebuttal where you quote
Paragraphs 1036 and 1037 | want to direct your
attention to the last sentence of Paragraph 1043 at
Lines 2025 to 2031, and it appears you italicize th
sentence -- do you see that -- and it reads, "Based
on our authority under Section 251(g) to preserve t
current interstate access charge regime, we conclud
that the new transport and termination rules should
be applied to LECs and CMRS providers so that CMRS
providers continue not to pay interstate access
charges for traffic that currently is not subject t
such charges and are assessed such charges for
traffic that is currently subject to interstate
access charges."” Do you see that?

A. Yes.

Q. Are you aware of any FCC regulation that
predates the first report and order which states th
a CMRS provider is subject to access charges simply
because it carried a call across an MTA boundary?

A. | am not knowledgeable, familiar with or

have any information about FCC regulations prior to
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the first report and order.

Q. Okay. Would you agree that when read in

context, Paragraph 1043 only says that access charg
which were properly assessed on a CMRS provider pri

to 1996 would continue to be assessable after 19967?

A. Yes. And it's my understanding that thos
access charges did apply prior to 1996.

Q. Do you agree that the Subpart J Rule
51.901(b) defines the scope of traffic that is
subject to the FCC's terminating access transition
rate rules?

A. | think Subpart J says what it says.

Q. Do you -- what's your understanding of
Subpart J? Do you agree or disagree that it define
the scope of traffic that's going to be subject to
terminating access?

A. 1think it says what it says. | am not
interpreting that. What | relied on was Subpart H
that specifically addresses CMRS intraMTA traffic a
being subject to bill-and-keep, and the FCC left
everything else in place. So by -- Sprint's traffi

is either interMTA traffic or it's intraMTA traffic
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There is no middle ground. The FCC was very clear
Subpart J that intraMTA traffic is bill-and-keep.

They did not say that interMTA traffic is
bill-and-keep, and by excluding interMTA traffic fr
that bill-in-keep it is by extension still subject

the access charges that it has been subject to for
years.

Q. Prior to 1990 -- it's only subject -- you
would agree with me, it's only subject to access
charges to the extent it was subject to the access
charges before the 1996 Act; is that correct?

A. That's what 1043 of the first report and
order appears to say. | cannot interpret it beyond
that.

Q. So you have talked about Subpart H covers
intraMTA traffic, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. What subpart do you believe covers interM
traffic?

A. In general, | would say that Subpart J do
even though Subpart J does not specifically referen

interMTA traffic.
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Q. AnNd, in fact, there is particular, in fac t,
specific categories of traffic that Subpart J does
reference, aren't there?
A. | believe so.
Q. Okay. And would you agree that the scope
of traffic that is subject to the Subpart J rules i S,
“Interstate or intrastate exchange access,
information access or exchange services for such
traffic?"
A. 1 will accept that.
Q. Okay. Rule 51.901(b), do you happen to
have that in any of your --
A. Not unless you gave it to me. You have
given me some rules. Let me see ifit's in here.
Q. Itwill be in the CAF --
A. Yes.
Q. Sprint Cross No. 8, it begins the fourth
page from the back. If | could direct your attenti on
to -- it has 506 on the bottom.
A. | have it. Thank you.
Q. 51.901(b) -- as in boy -- would you agree

that that describes the scope of traffic that is
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subject to terminating access charges?

A. Yes.

Q. And would you agree within 51.901(b) at t
end where it's -- actually where it's referencing "
exchange services for such access." Do you see tha
clause?

A. | see that.

Q. | mean, just ordinary reading, do you
believe that it's referring back to exchange access
and information access?

A. 1think so, yeah.

Q. Okay.

A. You know, | don't know, because they
specifically talk about exchange access. So I'm no
sure what they mean by exchange services for such
access.

Q. Okay. Do you agree that the term "exchan
access" is a term of art that's defined by Congress
at 47 U.S.C. Section 153.20?

A. 1 will accept that.

Q. Do you have a working understanding of wh

that definition means?
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A. Yes.

Q. | believe we have already covered that,
correct?

A. Yes, we have.

Q. I notice that your rebuttal attached two
decisions, the LSI case and the second circuit Glob
NAPs cases, cases that reject Sprint's view that an
exchange access call requires there to be a toll
component to the call. Is that a fair summary of -

A. I'msorry. Could you repeat that, please

Q. Sure.

A. I'm still having trouble hearing you when
there is outside noises.

Q. The -- | notice that your rebuttal attach
two decisions, the LSI case and the second circuit
Global NAPs case as the cases that reject Sprint's
view that an exchange access call requires there to
be a toll component to the call. Is that a fair
summary?

A. Yeah. That's an example of a case, yes,
Line Systems, Inc.

Q. LSI. And my question is, do you have any
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familiarity with the initial ISP traffic case that
ultimately resulted in the FCC issuing its rather
well-known decision in which it created the .0007
reciprocal compensation rate?

A. | was familiar with it at one time. It's
been more than ten years. | don't remember.

Q. The Sprint Cross Exhibit, please?

JUDGE HAYNES: 10.

(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
No. 10 was marked for
identification.)

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. I will show you what's been marked as
Exhibit 10, the Bell Atlantic versus FCC case that'
reported at 206 F.3d 1 and ask if you know whether
not that is the initial ISP case that was referred
back to the FCC and ultimately worked its way back
through the courts?

A. ldon't know. | have not seen this befor

Q. So | take it you have no familiarity as t
whether or not the statutory applications of the

terms "exchange access,

telephone exchange servic

or
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and the fact that ISP customers were not charged a
toll, what those issues played in the Bell Atlantic
case in forcing it to be remanded back to the FCC?

A. 1don't know anything about this case. |
sorry. | thought you were asking about the lenient
order that set the .0007 in the order itself. |re
at the time, but | don't know anything about what |
to it.

Q. lalso noticed at Page 78 of your rebutta
testimony, Lines 2033 through 2050 include Footnote
2485 from the first report and order.

A. Yes.

Q. And my question is, did you do any furthe
research to run to ground the citations that are
contained in Footnote 2485?

A. 1did not.

Q. So you don't know whether or not if you
actually follow those all the way back if it gets y
back to the MTS and WATS market structure case?

A. That's what | said. I did not.

Q. Let'sassume an AT&T End User No. 1

originated call to a Sprint customer who is based i
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Chicago, but travels to New York; to AT&T that's
going to appear to be an intraMTA local call,
correct?
A. Yes.
Q. It's a call that's originated by the AT&T
End User No. 1, and it's designated for a Sprint
customer who has a Chicago telephone number, but ha S
traveled to New York.
A. So the AT&T end user also has a Chicago
telephone number?
Q. Yes, ma'am.
A. Okay.
Q. That would appear to AT&T to be an intraM TA
call, correct?
A. Correct.
Q. And we both agree that it is actually an
interMTA call if the Sprint end user is in New York

and Sprint takes care of hauling it to New York,

right?
A. Yes.
Q. Inthat scenario is there any toll charge d

on either end?
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MR. ANDERSON: I'm going to object or ask for
clarification on what you mean by toll.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. A charge other than what AT&T would charg
its end user to make a local telephone call.

A. Not that | know of, no.

Q. Okay. And would you agree with me, that
type of call, AT&T performs the exact same function

whether or not the Sprint CMRS end user is in New

York or when they travel back home and they happen

be in Chicago.

A. 1 would agree that the functionality that
AT&T performs is the same in both cases. That
doesn't mean the regulatory treatment is the same.

Q. And under both of those scenarios AT&T is
providing telephone exchange service to its custome
right?

A. [ think so.

Q. This is going to be Sprint Cross 11.

(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
No. 11 was marked for

identification.)

to
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BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. I will show you an ex parte that was file
by AT&T on April 16th, 2012, after the CAF order wa
issued. Are you familiar with that ex parte filing

A. No.

Q. So your job doesn't require you to keep
apprised?

A. Il didn't know about it.

Q. Do you understand that AT&T has taken the
position before the FCC that 251(b)(5) "prohibits”
originating charges for VolIP traffic?

A. I'm not familiar with this.

Q. lunderstand you may not be familiar
with --

A. I'm not familiar with AT&T's position on
the VolP. That is not an area that | address in my
testimony.

Q. Independent of your testimony --

A. |do not deal with VolP.

Q. So you do not deal with -- okay. Well, |
me ask it this way.

A. 1should say | have not had the opportuni

et
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to deal with VolIP.
Q. Are you aware of there being carriers suc
as Level 3 -- or Time Warner Cable is probably the

best one. Let's assume you've got a Time Warner

Cable CLEC that's connected to the AT&T tandem. Do

you have any understanding with respect to whether
not all of their traffic is VolP traffic or not?
A. 1do not.

Q. Do you know whether or not AT&T has an

interconnection agreement with Time Warner Cable in

any of the 22 states?

A. [ would assume that we do, but | don't kn
personally of any particular agreements with Time
Warner. | am assuming that there are.

Q. I just want the record to be clear. You
have no understanding what AT&T's position is with
respect to interconnection with a CLEC that -- whos
originating and terminating traffic is 100 percent
VolP?

A. The only thing that | am familiar with is
that our interconnection arrangements are at the TD

level, not the IP level. If Level 3 has an IP

or
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originating customer they would do the conversion t
TDM before they routed it to us. That's the extent
of my knowledge.

Q. Isityour position that AT&T's language
regarding interMTA traffic is intended to maintain
the status quo between the parties?

A. Yes.

Q. Are you aware that AT&T's efforts to impo
interMTA charges in the past based on the use of Jl
information resulted in multimillion dollar dispute
in litigation between the parties in numerous state

A. lunderstand that there were disputes
between AT&T and Sprint. | was not personally
involved in those disputes, and as | understand it,
the parties reached a negotiated settlement.

JUDGE HAYNES: And that's, J-I-P?

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Yes, ma'am. And do you understand that t
primary problem with AT&T attempting to use JIP
information to bill interMTA charges is that JIP do
not identify the location of the cell tower that

originates or terminates a call?

se
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A. ldon'tthink AT&T is representing that i
would solely use JIP in order to bill Sprint. |
think that -- with the parties' current arrangement
they get together and review cell site data. JIP i
a way of evaluating some of that, but it is not
solely determinative.

Q. Imean, JIP is not used between the
parties. Do you understand that?

A. | understand that the parties negotiate a
factor based on cell site data that's used on a
guarterly basis. That does not mean that AT&T
doesn't use JIP to validate on its end the data
that's provided by Sprint, and this is not an area
that | know a whole lot about. | am explaining to
you the extent of my knowledge on it.

Q. Butthe AT&T language does not talk about
using JIP just for validation purposes, does it? |
talks about using JIP to establish the factor,
doesn't it?

MR. ANDERSON: Can you refer to the specific
language you are talking about, perhaps by referenc

to an issue, so that we can look at it?
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BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. It'slssue 39D. In particular, look at t
AT&T proposed 6.4.1.3.

A. Okay.

Q. And do you understand at least with respe
to wireless carriers, wireless carriers do not
populate JIP in the manner that AT&T has described
this language?

A. ldon't know that.

Q. Do you have any evidence to offer that th
do?

A. ldon'trecall.

Q. You can't point to anything in the record
today; is that a fair statement?

A. That's fair.

Q. Thatis going to be all of mine. We were
checking to determine on the offering of the exhibi
that we have marked.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay.

MR. CHIARELLI: If we want to take -- you know
| don't know if there is some that you can agree to

right now, or if there is some that you need to tak

he
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a look at. | am happy to visit with you and addres
it after lunch.

MR. ANDERSON: Well, I mean, | don't have any
objection to Sprint's --

JUDGE HAYNES: You need to talk into your
microphone.

MR. ANDERSON: 1 think | do have an objection
to a number of the exhibits. | think | can say tha
| have no objection to the admission of Sprint -- |
me ask you this. Are you offering all of these for
admission?

MR. CHIARELLI: Yes.

MR. ANDERSON: Well, I certainly have no
objection to Sprint Cross Examination Exhibit No. 5
the -- if this is it.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay. Does Staff have an
objection to Cross Exhibit 5?

MS. SWAN: No objection, your Honor.

JUDGE HAYNES: Sprint Cross Exhibit 5 is
admitted.

MR. ANDERSON: Was that the -- I'm sorry. Was

that the first one you offered today?

et
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JUDGE HAYNES: 5 was the --

MR. ANDERSON: 5 was the first one. Okay.

JUDGE HAYNES: Yes.

MR. ANDERSON: We have no objection to the
admission of Sprint Exhibit 6, Cross Exhibit 6, whi
Is the map, the lllinois map.

MS. SWAN: Staff has no objections.

JUDGE HAYNES: Sprint Cross Exhibit 6 is
admitted.

(Whereupon, Sprint Cross Exhib
Nos. 5-6 were admitted into
evidence.)

MR. ANDERSON: | would -- with respect to Cros
Exhibits 7, 8, 9, these are experts from the statut
excerpts -- an excerpt from an order, Cross
Exhibit 8, excerpts from a statute, Sprint Cross 7,
and Sprint Cross Exhibit 9 is also an excerpt from
statute.

| guess | would object to the
admission of those on the grounds that certainly th
statutes and an order are something that a party ca

cite in its brief. | don't think it's necessary to

ch
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include it as an exhibit in terms of constituting
evidence in the record, particularly when they are
not presented in context with all the other rules,
for example, or the other statutory provisions, or
the case of Sprint Cross Exhibit 8, which is an
excerpt offered for a certain proposition as set
forth in Paragraph 972, which was the first paragra
of the excerpt. What this doesn't reflect is that
actually a subsection of a larger part that deals
specifically with VolIP traffic as Ms. Pellerin
explained, but in any event, | don't think it shoul
be offered as an exhibit, you know, a truncated
version of the order. The order says what it says

and it can be cited.

JUDGE HAYNES: Sprint is there some reason tha

these documents can't just be cited?

MR. CHIARELLI: More than anything -- we would

ask for judicial notice of it, but that being said,
more than anything, particularly the excerpt was --
JUDGE HAYNES: Which exhibit, 8?
MR. CHIARELLI: Exhibit 8 was for ease of the

parties.
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MR. ANDERSON: And | have no objection of
distributing it and using it for the ease of the
parties in cross-examination. | just -- | object t
the admission of it as an exhibit.

JUDGE HAYNES: I think | agree, and they won't
be admitted as exhibits, but of course the parties
are free to cite to them.

MR. ANDERSON: And then, of course, the same -
| would say the same for Sprint Cross Exhibit 10,
which is --

JUDGE HAYNES: | agree. You can site to the
case if you want.

MR. ANDERSON: | believe the last one -- and |
may be mistaken, but the last one | have is Sprint
Cross Examination Exhibit 11, which is a letter tha
Ms. Pellerin said she is not familiar with, has not
been read. | don't think it's relevant. | don't
think there has been a proper foundation laid for i
So | would certainly object to the admission of tha
document.

JUDGE HAYNES: Do you have a response to the

foundation argument?
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MR. CHIARELLI: | would ask that you take
agency notice with respect to it being a matter fil
with the FCC, publically available.

MR. ANDERSON: | am going to have to review th
rules in terms of whether or not that's something
that -- | guess if they are asking for administrati
notice of it, | would like you to reserve ruling.

JUDGE HAYNES: | would have to say | don't kno
enough.

MR. CHIARELLI: | would also claim it has
admission with respect to the policy on -- the
position with respect to the CAF order.

MR. ANDERSON: First of all, it certainly
appears -- and not even | have had a chance to full
read it -- to be a comment on an aspect of the CAF
rule and an issue for which Ms. Pellerin does not
testify about related to the -- apparently related
the imposition of access -- originating access
charges on certain types of VolP to PSTN traffic.

It's not at all clear to me that
that's relevant. It's not at all clear to me that

the position taken in the letter, you know,

ed
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undermines anything Ms. Pellerin says or supports i t.
| just don't know enough about it. | just don't
think there is enough foundation laid for it, and
secondly, with respect to the administrative notice :
Section 200.640 of the Commission's rules of practi ce
identify certain matters for which the Commission m ay
properly take administrative notice.

| do not believe that this letter
falls within any of the categories identified in th at
rule. Certainly, rules, regulations, administrativ e

rulings and orders and written policies of

governmental bodies other than the Commission, whic h
would include the rules of the FCC, for example, bu t
there is no category that would allow administrativ e

notice of a letter such as this presented on an ex
parte basis in another agency.
JUDGE HAYNES: | think that we agree that the
foundation hasn't been laid, but we don't know at
this point, and so we are going to defer ruling on
whether or not administrative notice can be taken o f
this document. Okay.

MR. ANDERSON: Have | covered all of the --
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JUDGE HAYNES: That's all the exhibits, yes.
So the record is clear, Cross Exhibits 5 and 6 are
admitted into the record. 7, 8, 9 and 10 are not
admitted into the record, and we are deferring ruli
on taking administrative notice of Cross Exhibit 11
and it's 12:25. Does AT&T have any idea of how muc
redirect they have?

MR. ANDERSON: We may, but maybe this would be
a good time to take a lunch break, and then we can
discuss that at lunch.

JUDGE HAYNES: It will always be longer if you
get lunch to think about it. Do you have any idea
this point how much --

MR. ANDERSON: Maybe. I just want to be able
to consult with the withness and my colleague. So w
can take a short break now if you would like, or we
can --

JUDGE HAYNES: Do you have any opinions; lunch
or a short break or --

MR. CHIARELLI: | don't have an opinion either
way.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay. Well, then we will take

ng

at
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lunch. 1:15. Okay.
(Whereupon, a lunch break was
taken.)

JUDGE HAYNES: Do you have redirect for your
witness?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. ANDERSON:

Q. Yes, we have some very brief redirect, yo
Honor.

Ms. Pellerin, early in Mr. Chiarelli’
cross-examination you were asked a series of
guestions regarding a diagram, which | think is par
of the record as Sprint Redirect Exhibit 1. Is tha
the proper designation?

A. Yes.

Q. | believe you were asked a question
regarding a call path that goes from the Sprint CMR
Chicago MSC, which is -- and terminates with a
T-Mobile customer or a Level 3 customer on the
right-hand side of the page, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. And quite frankly as I sit here

ur
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today -- | can't -- as | sit here right now, | can'

recall specifically whether the example related to
the call terminating with the T-Mobile end user or
the call terminating with the Level 3 end user, but
in any event, | believe that you were asked whether
that call would represent the mutual exchange of
traffic on the PSTN. Do you recall that question?

A. Yes.

Q. And | believe you said it would, correct?

>

That's what | said, yes.

Q. Would you like to clarify your answer?

A. Yes. First, the presumption that whether
it was T-Mobile or the Level 3 end user is on the
public switched telephone network, putting aside th
guestion of what is or isn't the PSTN, the only
mutual exchange of traffic would be as between Spri
and that terminating carrier, whether it's Level 3
T-Mobile. That is not a mutual exchange of traffic
between Sprint and AT&T.

Q. Okay. Thank you. You were also asked so
guestions regarding a hypothetical related to a DS3

facility for which 14 of the DS1 capacity is used f

nt
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251(c)(2) interconnection and 14 of the DS1 capacit

on that facility is used for non-251(c)(2)

interconnection or traffic other than 251(c)(2)

interconnection, correct?

A.

Q.

Yes.

And you were asked whether or not under t

terms of this agreement whether if -- Sprint wanted

to obtain TELRIC-based interconnection facilities,

whether it would be required to establish a separat

facility for the interconnection traffic. Do you

recall that?
A. Yes.
Q. And | believe you said yes, correct?
A. Yes.
Q. Could you explain why that was your answe
A. Yes. As | have testified in my written

testimony, and as is clear from a variety of orders

the interconnection for 251(c)(2) is limited to the

mutual exchange of traffic as the FCC has defined

interconnection in Section 51.5, and so that's the

basis of my understanding that Sprint would not be

entitled to put traffic that was not compliant with

he

r?

481



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

that definition of interconnection over 251(c)(2)
facilities.

One of the things that | think has
been a little bit confusing is this whole allocatio
of portions of the DS3 facility to different
applications, and the DS3 has the capability of
handling the equivalent of 28 DS1s worth of traffic
and a DS3 is basically channelized so that there ar
28 DS1 channels on that DS3 facility. That does no
mean that a DS1 channel is a facility, and if you
look at the agreed pricing for interconnection
facilities for the contract, there are DS1
facilities, and there are DS3 facilities.

There is not, oh, here's a portion of
a DS3 that says 14 DS1s put together constitute som
facility. You have got DS3, and you have got DS1.
So while the DS3 has the capability of handling 28
DS1 channels worth of traffic, that doesn't turn
those channels into facilities.

MR. ANDERSON: Thank you. | have no further

redirect.

MS. SWAN: Staff has no questions.
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RECROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Just two; one in response to one of Mr.
Albright's questions you said -- and | believe | ha ve
got this Mr. -- Mr. Anderson. I'm sorry. Mr.
Anderson's questions, | wrote down, “clear from a
variety of orders, limited to mutual exchange of
traffic.” Do you recall that response?

A. Yes.

Q. And what orders, plural, are you referrin g
to? | just need the names.

A. For example, the seventh circuit appeals
court decision that was consistent with what the
Supreme Court did in the Talk America decision
indicates that CLECs could use entrance facilities
for both interconnection and backhauling under the
state's order, which in the case of the seventh
circuit was -- | think it was lllinois, CLECs use
entrance facilities exclusively for interconnection
That's one example.

Q. Do you have a citation on that? At the

beginning of the document there would be a citation :
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A. | could show it to you and you could read

Q. Sure.

A. | mean, | am not that savvy on legal
document sites. In the Supreme Court itself in the
slip opinion on Page 13 it says that entrance
facilities leased under 251(c)(2) can be used only
for interconnection.

JUDGE HAYNES: And do you mean the Talk Americ
case?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. Yes. Talk America.
Thank you. Connect America was way longer. | thin
the lllinois Commission that ultimately ended up --
the lllinois Commission decision that ultimately
ended up before the seventh circuit also said that
was to be used only for interconnection purposes.
There may be others, but --

BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. Butthose are the ones you are referring
to?

A. Yeah.

MS. SWAN: Just for Staff's clarification,
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could you get the citations on the record, please?

MR. CHIARELLI: The one that she showed me is

seventh circuit court of appeals 526 F.3d 1069, the
Talk America case, and then she referred to the
lllinois cases, but --

BY THE WITNESS:

A. | may have referenced that lllinois case
my testimony. | don't recall.
BY MR. CHIARELLI:

Q. The other -- excuse me. The other last
guestion | have got is you referred to a descriptio
of a DS3 facility and it being channelized and that
there are prices in the pricing sheet, DS3 prices a
DS1 prices, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. And, in fact, that's one of the disputes,
not over the prices, but over Sprint's use of the
words "DS1 equivalents", correct?

A. Yes.

MR. CHIARELLI: No further questions.

MR. ANDERSON: No recross.

JUDGE HAYNES: Thank you. Thank you, Ms.

nd
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Pellerin.
And before we call the next witness,

with respect to Sprint Cross Exhibit 11, | think th

what we heard today wasn't enough for us to be able

to say whether we could take administrative notice
it or not, and so at this point, we are not going t

do that, and if you want to file a motion to pursue
that you are free to do so.

MR. CHIARELLI: Thank you. Thank you.

JUDGE HAYNES: Good afternoon, Mr. Albright.

(Whereupon, the witness was du
sworn.)
CARL C. ALBRIGHT,
having been first duly sworn, was examined and
testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. ORTLIEB:
Q. Good afternoon, Mr. Albright. Are you al
settled in there?
A. Yes, sir.
Q. Can you please -- the microphone is right

in front of you. Please speak into the microphone.

at

of
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Could you state your name and spell i t

for the record, please?

A. Carl C. Albright, Junior, A-L-B-R-I-G-H-T

Q. And Mr. Albright, by whom are you employe d
and in what capacity?

A. AT&T Services. My role is as Associate
Director of Network Regulatory.

Q. And you have before you what have been
marked as Exhibits 2.0 and 2.1?

A. Yes, sir.

Q. And are those your direct and rebuttal
testimonies in this proceeding?

A. Yes, they are.

Q. And just for the sake of specificity, doe S
Exhibit 2.0 contain schedules CCA-1 through CCA-6?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. And does Exhibit 2.1, contain Schedules
CCA-7 through CCA-8?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. And just to confirm, that constitutes you r
direct testimony and your rebuttal testimony in thi S

proceeding?
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A. Yes, sir.

Q. Do you have any changes or corrections to
make in that testimony?

A. No, | do not.

Q. If I asked you all of the questions
contained in those testimonies would your answers b
the same as reflected therein?

A. Yes, they would.

Q. Your Honors, at this point, | think AT&T
lllinois moves to admit Exhibits 2.0 and 2.1 with t
attached schedules and offers Mr. Albright for
cross-examination. | will state for the record tha
the -- Mr. Albright's direct testimony was filed on
e-Docket on December 5th, 2012, and the rebuttal
testimony was filed on e-Docket February 13th, 2013
Your Honors -- go ahead. | didn't mean to interrup

JUDGE HAYNES: We show CCA-9 as well.

THE WITNESS: As an exhibit?

JUDGE HAYNES: Yes.

BY MR. ORTLIEB:
Q. Thank you for that clarification, your

Honor. So let me ask the witness, Mr. Albright, do

he

es
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your rebuttal testimony marked as Exhibit 2.1 also
contains the Schedule CCA-9?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. So, your Honors, my motion then would be
admit in addition to the direct testimony the
rebuttal testimony to that one with Schedules CCA-7
8 and 97?

MR. SCHIFMAN: | don't have an objection to th
admission, but there are documents that are
confidential. So there is a confidential version a
a public version of this testimony, so -- and the
confidential information, the Sprint information.
| want to make sure that you admit two separate
versions of the testimony, a public and confidentia
version.

JUDGE HAYNES: That absolutely should be
reflected on the record. So there is a public and
confidential version. Were those filing dates the
same?

MR. ORTLIEB: Yes, they were.

JUDGE HAYNES: And that's for both the direct

and the rebuttal?

to
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MR. ORTLIEB: Yes. There are confidential
versions of both.

JUDGE HAYNES: And are all of the -- which of
the attachments are confidential?

MR. ORTLIEB: None of the attachments to the
rebuttal testimony are confidential. With respect
the direct testimony, CCA-2 is confidential. CCA-3
is confidential. CCA-4 and 5 and 6 are confidentia

JUDGE HAYNES: So only one is not confidential

MR. ORTLIEB: That's correct.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay. With that clarification,
does Sprint have an objection to admitting the
testimony?

MR. SCHIFMAN: None.

JUDGE HAYNES: Okay. Staff?

MS. SWAN: Staff has no objection.

JUDGE HAYNES: Those exhibits are admitted int
the record with the public and confidential version
and as previously filed on e-Docket. Okay.

Cross-examination.

to
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(Whereupon, AT&T lllinois,
confidential and
non-confidential versions of
Exhibit 2.0, Schedules CCA-1
through CCA-6 and Exhibit 2.1,
Schedules CCA-7 through CCA-8
were marked for identification
and admitted into evidence.)

BY MR. SCHIFMAN:

Q. Hi, Mr. Albright. Ken Schifman on behalf
of Sprint. How are you today?

A. Fine.

Q. Mr. Albright, looking at your direct
testimony, Page 1, it says on Lines 13 and 14 that
you -- that some of your job duties include
explaining and justifying AT&T's network
interconnection positions before regulatory and
legislative authorities. Did | read that correctly ?

A. Yes, sir.

Q. Could you explain to us what type of
network interconnection positions that AT&T takes

before legislative authorities that you support?
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A. Are you talking about, like, before the F
or --

Q. Well, it says legislative authorities. D
you mean that to be before state legislatures?

A. The various state Commissions and the
various -- and the FCC, if we have anything that's
a national level.

Q. Okay. But do you represent AT&T in
discussions with state legislatures as opposed to
state regulatory commissions?

A. No.

Q. Okay. So what did you mean by legislativ
authorities here?

A. Well, | believe the FCC has legislative
authority.

Q. Okay. Do you talk to Congress about FCC'
network positions?

A. No, | do not.

Q. So your testimony is that you talked to
state commissions and the FCC regarding AT&T's
regulatory and legislative positions, right?

A. Correct. And while | have not personally

CC

on
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spoken before the FCC, | have provided written
documentation that our FCC staff, our legal staff i
D.C. has used to present before the FCC.

Q. Have you presented or supported any AT&T
personnel in state legislative efforts regarding
potential state legislation that AT&T is attempting
to enact?

A. No, | have not.

Q. Okay. So you are the witness here today
that knows the most about internet protocol; is tha
correct, on the AT&T side?

A. ldon't know if | would go that far, but
yes.

Q. Okay. You are being presented as the
witness to discuss IP-to-IP interconnection, right?

A. Yes, sir.

Q. Okay. And can you just describe to me wh
you mean by internet protocol when you use it in yo
testimony?

A. Internet protocol is a form of transmissi
that allows packets to transport data as opposed to

the TDMA circuit or our traditional switched circui

at
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that has dedicated channels. In an IP packet forma

packets can be utilized so that the -- | guess you
would say communications can be carried or traffic
can be carried more efficiently, where if you have
dedicated circuit it may or may not be utilized. S
you may have idle channels while you have other
channels that are being used. In IP format, anythi
that's idle, they can use this for other things. S

the packets allow them -- the IP protocol allows yo
to manage that bandwidth more efficiently.

Q. And so do you agree with me that the
internet protocol type of protocol is a more
efficient protocol than circuit switch protocol?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. And AT&T is transitioning to
internet protocol throughout its network, correct?

A. Are we --

Q. Transitioning to internet protocol in its
network?

A. Not at this time. The plan is to go that
way, but there is a lot that has to be answered as

far as how we are going to make that happen.
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Q. And so you are talking about the efficien
of the use of internet protocol. Is it more
efficient for carriers from a cost perspective to
utilize internet protocol as opposed to circuit
switched protocol?

A. Well, I'm not a cost expert. So | don't
know that | can answer that. | would assume that i
probably is.

Q. AT&T's desiring to move its network to
internet protocol, probably cost is one of the
reasons why it's doing so; is that right?

A. Probably.

Q. Okay. Are you familiar with the term "SI
S-I-P?

A. Only vaguely familiar with it.

Q. Isthat a means by which carriers transmi
internet protocol for voice traffic?

A. 1don't know that | can answer that
guestion. | have heard the term. | don't know the
term.

Q. And so when AT&T lllinois transmits traff

to ATT Corp, do you know whether or not that is bei

cy
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transmitted in SIP protocol or another type of IP
protocol?

A. ldon't. The -- you are talking about --
explain to me what it is you are asking.

Q. Okay. Ithink you have answered that
guestion. | will move on. We will get back to tha
diagram. Okay. | have handed to the witness the
testimony of Mr. James R. Burt from Sprint that's
been admitted into the record, and | am showing him
JRB Exhibit 1.5, which is identified as, "Petition
Launch a Proceeding Concerning the TDM to IP
Transition." Do you have that document in front of
you, Mr. Albright?

A. Ah-huh,

Q. And could you turn to Page 4 of that
document, please, and about halfway down, right aft
Footnote 7, can you read the sentence that ends wit
Footnote 87

A. Read Footnote 7?

Q. No. Don't read the footnote, but read th
sentence following Footnote 7, please.

MR. ORTLIEB: Could I just interpose an

to

er
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objection here? First of all, there has been no
foundation laid with respect to this witness's
knowledge or familiarity with this document, and |
raise it now because Mr. Albright is a network
witness. He is a nuts and bolts witness here to
testify about those types of things rather than
pleadings and legal matters. So | wanted to get th
objection out there early on in this
cross-examination.
BY MR. SCHIFMAN:

Q. | mean, this is a document that's been

admitted into the record. It's a document that is

from AT&T filed at the FCC by which the Commission

can take judicial notice of even if it weren't
already admitted into the record. So this is an
official paper filed at the FCC, already been

admitted into evidence.

JUDGE HAYNES: That doesn't mean that he has

the knowledge to answer questions on it.
BY MR. SCHIFMAN:
Q. Allright. I will ask him some questions

about it.

at

497



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

Have you ever seen this document
before?

A. No, | have not.

Q. Okay. Have you participated -- so you ar
not aware of AT&T's positions that it takes
related -- time out. Strike that. Didn't you tell
me a few minutes ago right when we started this
examination that AT&T is transitioning its network
from TDM to IP, and it may take a few years?

A. No. |did not say they are transitioning
| said their plan is to transition.

Q. And what, to your knowledge, is necessary
for that transition to be completed?

A. Well, | think they have to do cost analys
and the studies that are involved with that. They
have to determine -- | think they need to know for
certain whether or not there is going to be -- what
regulatory requirements will be carried over, what
will be imposed, what -- how this is going to happe
Is there going to be relief? How do we handle
transitioning this over in a seamless manner that

doesn't impact our customers or the customers of
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other carriers. So | think there is a whole host o
guestions that have to be answered and rectified
before you can just say, we are going to do it
tomorrow night.

Q. And isn't this petition th